

ANNEXURES

Ordinary Council Meeting Under Separate Cover Wednesday, 8 May 2024

Table of Contents

10.2	2 Council Resolutions Update			
	Annexure 1	Resolutions Report - May 2024	4	
10.7	Operational F	Plan 2024-25 for Public Exhibition		
	Annexure 1	Operational Plan Draft Estimates 2024-25	61	

	Division:	Date From:
	Committee:	Date To:
	Officer:	
Action Sheets Report		Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 12/07/2023	Bell, Mick	Reports to Council	STREET TREES STRATEGY	
	Murphy, Kerrie			

RESOLUTION 2023/162

Moved: Cr Terence Lees Seconded: Cr Adam Cohen

That Council adopt the Coonamble Street Tree Transition Plan 2033, note the submissions that have been lodged and carry out further consultation with the interested parties.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 8/03/2023	Bell, Mick	Reports to Council	Street Trees - Aberford Street Coonamble
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 1 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/40

Moved: Cr Terence Lees Seconded: Cr Ahmad Karanouh

That Council

1. Remove the two (2) trees located in the road reserve adjacent to 67 Aberford Street Coonamble.

2. Replace with up to eight (8) advanced trees within the vicinity of the removed trees in a future tree planting program.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/12/2023	Bell, Mick	Reports to Council	MacDonald Park Masterplan
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 2 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/160

Moved: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher

Seconded: Cr Pat Cullen

1. That Council receive and note the information in this report.

- 2. That Council endorse the overarching report as a working document to assist Council in the allocation of funds for the improvement and upgrading of facilities within McDonald Park.
- 3. That Council endorse the use of the technical reports to provide a basis for the upgrades and improvements to the Coonamble Pool Complex and apply for any grants that become available for that purpose.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

Page 6

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 12/07/2023	Bell, Mick	Reports to Council	POOL OPERATIONS FOR 2023/24
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 3 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/163

Moved: Cr Bill Fisher Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council

- 1. Advertise for Expressions of interest from suitably qualified persons to operate the Coonamble Aquatic facility for the 2023/24 pool season.
- 2. Bring the operation of the Gulargambone Aquatic facility back in-house to be operated by qualified internal staff for the 2023/24 pool season.
- 3. Continue to monitor the utilisation of the Quambone Aquatic facility and improve the remote supervision capability by use of Security cameras and signage.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 12/04/2023	Bell, Mick	Reports to Council	Coonamble Cemetery	
	Murphy, Kerrie			

Infocouncil Page 4 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/64

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen Seconded: Cr Bill Fisher

That Mrs Rogan's donation and the beautification works be noted.

<u>In Favour:</u> Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 12/04/2023	Bell, Mick	Reports to Council	Pool Operations	
	Murphy, Kerrie			

RESOLUTION 2023/62

Moved: Cr Bill Fisher Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council

- 1. Resolves not to pursue unsupervised access to Coonamble and Gulargambone aquatic facilities.
- 2. Seek tenders for contractors to manage both facilities.
- 3. Review the operation of the Quambone facility including particularly remote camera security and alarms linked to on call staff.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Infocouncil Page 5 of 57

Division:	Date From:
Committee:	Date To:
Officer:	
Action Sheets Report	Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 12/04/2023	Bell, Mick	Reports to Council	Street Trees
	Murphy, Kerrie		

RESOLUTION 2023/63

Moved: Cr Karen Churchill Seconded: Cr Bill Fisher

That Council

- Receive and note the draft Coonamble Street Tree Transition Plan 2033.
- 2. Council place the Coonamble Street Tree Transition Plan 2033 on public exhibition and workshop the plan concept with the community and local Chamber of Commerce, with a further report to be provided to Council following the consultation.
- 3. Note the proposal to draft a Quambone and Gulargambone Street Tree Transition Plans 2033 in the near future.
- 4. Note that the bougainvillea's will be planted on a "T" shaped trellis adjacent to the footpath at 67 Aberford Street, Coonamble.
- 5. That the budget for street trees be considered for an increase in the draft budget and the time frame for the program be reduced by five (5) years.
- 6. That tree planting be considered in the main street where there are no awnings.

<u>In Favour:</u> Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 17/10/2023	Bell, Mick	Reports to Council	Substitute Areas for Local Sporting Clubs	
	Murphy, Kerrie			

Infocouncil Page 6 of 57

Division:	Date From:
Committee:	Date To:
Officer:	
Action Sheets Report	Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2023/98

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council

- 1. Endorse the proposal to upgrade the existing Sportsground facility to create additional sporting fields within the complex and that Council vote up to \$165,000 to carry out the necessary works.
 - (a) And that Council allocate funds form the additional unplanned financial assistance grant revenue.
- 2. That Council further investigate the option of a new alternate facility located adjacent to the Golf Course, dependent upon the result of the application with Crown lands.
 - (a) And that Council actively apply for grants to fund this proposal up to the amount of \$2,500,000.
- That Council further investigate the use of Pioneer Park as alternate playing fields.
 - (i) And that Council engage with the community regarding the use of this land for recreation or for other purposes.
 - (ii) Note that the cost for the development of this park for the use of sporting groups is expected to be in the vicinity of \$415,000.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/03/2024	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	Quambone Resources Committee - Section 355
	Quarmby, Bruce		

Infocouncil Page 7 of 57

RESOLUTION 2024/55

Moved: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher

Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council

1. Note the provision of Resource Committee records for the last two years.

- 2. Dissolve the Section 355 Committee and donate funds equivalent to the Committee funds subject to:
 - (a) Provision of reconciled financial statements,
 - (b) Review of the funds held and commitments,
 - (c) Provision of the public funds to Council.
- 3. Delegate to the General Manager to power to affect this decision after his analysis and satisfaction with the Committee's financial statements.
- 4. Note that the Section 355 Committee records will be kept in perpetuity and in accordance with the Records Act by the Committee.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

12 Apr 2024 11:07am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 8/11/2023	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	WASTE AND RECYCLING MANAGEMENT SERVICES
	Quarmby, Bruce		

Infocouncil Page 8 of 57

Division:	Date From:
Committee:	Date To:
Officer:	
Action Sheets Report	Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2023/122

Moved: Cr Terence Lees Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

That Council:

- 1. Service the Quambone landfill for two days per week and apply the existing fees and charges.
- 2. A compliance and operational review be conducted at the end of March 2024.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

12 Apr 2024 11:18am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 17/10/2023	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	WASTE AND RECYCLING MANAGEMENT SERVICES	
	Quarmby, Bruce			

RESOLUTION 2023/91

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Adam Cohen

That Council note that expressions of interest will be called for components of the waste and recycling streams from interested parties and existing contractors to enable compliance and maximise opportunities in Coonamble Shire.

<u>In Favour:</u> Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

12 Apr 2024 11:06am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Infocouncil Page 9 of 57

Division:	Date From:
Committee:	Date To:
Officer:	
Action Sheets Report	Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 14/02/2024	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	Waste, Recycling and Employment Opportunities Report - Community Recycling Centre
	Quarmby, Bruce		

RESOLUTION 2024/20

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Brian Sommerville

That Council note:

- 1. The status of the Community Recycling Centre, and
- 2. The completion of the CRC Operational Deed 2023-2027.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

12 Apr 2024 11:23am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 8/11/2023	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	Waste, Recycling and Employment Opportunities Report	
	Quarmby, Bruce			

Infocouncil Page 10 of 57

Division:

Committee:

Date From:
Date To:

Action Sheets Report Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2023/121

Moved: Cr Adam Cohen Seconded: Cr Bill Fisher

That council note the waste, recycling and employment opportunities report.

Officer:

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

12 Apr 2024 11:18am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 17/10/2023	Broe, Barry Re	eports to Council	Coonamble CRC and Landfill - Tyres and Mattresses
	Quarmby, Bruce		

Infocouncil Page 11 of 57

Division: Date From:
Committee: Date To:
Officer:

Action Sheets Report Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2023/90

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council

1. Adopt the following fees for non-commercial disposal and recycling of tyres and mattresses:

Tyres

Car and motorcycle tyres – per tyre \$15.00 (including GST)

4WD tyre – per tyre \$25.00 (including GST)

Light truck tyres – per tyre \$35.00 (including GST)

Truck tyres – per tyre \$75.00 (including GST)

Tractor tyres – per tyre \$225.00 (including GST)

Mattresses

Mattresses \$30.00 (including GST)

2. Note that the green waste fees and charges will be slightly reworded to reflect Council's decision and provide clarity for commercial operators, residents, ratepayers and Coonamble Waste Facility and transfer station operators to:

Green Waste (Clean), non-commercial including lawn clippings, clean straw, trees and branches...

Green Waste (Clean), commercial, including lawn clippings, clean straw, trees and branches – per cubic metre...

3. Adopt a new Promotion Day initiative in the Fees and Charges:

Promotion Days, may be subject to item and number limits... No Charge.

4. Authorise the General Manager to hold waste, recycling and cleanup Promotion Days including setting item and number limits in accordance with the Fees and Charges.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

Infocouncil Page 12 of 57

12 Apr 2024 11:06am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 14/02/2024	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	Waste and Recycling - Review
	Quarmby, Bruce		

RESOLUTION 2024/17

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council:

1. Adopt the 24 waste and recycling Strategies, and

2. Note that significant additional resources will be required to achieve compliance and sustainability.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

12 Apr 2024 11:18am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 13/09/2023	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	Waste Management Services	
	Quarmby, Bruce			

Infocouncil Page 13 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/59

Moved: Cr Bill Fisher Seconded: Cr Pat Cullen

That Council note that a further report will be submitted to Council when the review has been completed.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

12 Apr 2024 11:05am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 17/10/2023	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	Waste Management Services - NetWaste
	Quarmby, Bruce		

Infocouncil Page 14 of 57

Division:	Date From:
Committee:	Date To:
Officer:	
Action Sheets Report	Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2023/89

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council note:

- 1. NetWaste's release of the Regional Waste and Sustainable Materials Strategy 2023- 2027 and Our Backyard. Our Stuff. Our Responsibility. Education Strategy 2022 2027.
- 2. The NetWaste Forum is being held in Coonamble in November 2023.
- 3. The extension of Council's On-site Used Motor Oil Collection Contract through NetWaste's regional contracting initiative.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

12 Apr 2024 11:05am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 14/02/2024	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	Community Services High Level Review
	Quarmby, Bruce		

Infocouncil Page 15 of 57

Division:

Committee:

Officer:

Date From:

Date To:

Action Sheets Report Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2024/15

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council note the focus on the creation of a Community Development Plan.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

12 Apr 2024 11:18am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/03/2024	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	Waste and Recycling Fees - Small Matresses
	Quarmby, Bruce		

Infocouncil Page 16 of 57

RESOLUTION 2024/58

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans

Seconded: Deputy Mayor Adam Cohen

That Council

1. Adopt the following fees for non-commercial disposal and recycling mattresses:

Mattresses

Mattresses large (double and larger) \$30.00 (including GST)

Mattresses small (single and smaller) \$15.00 (including GST)

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

12 Apr 2024 11:06am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 13/03/2024	Broe, Barry	Reports to Council	Netwaste Tender for Collection and Recycling of Waste Tyres	
	Quarmby, Bruce			

RESOLUTION 2024/50

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen

Seconded: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher

That Council endorse the participation in the NetWaste collection and recycling of tyres contract.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Infocouncil Page 17 of 57

Division:	Date From:
Committee:	Date To:
Officer:	
Action Sheets Report	Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

12 Apr 2024 11:18am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Broe, Barry by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/03/2024	Gallagher, Paul	Reports to Council	Sons of the Soil redevelopment - disposal of internal assets and process for development/demolishion
	Gallagher Paul		

RESOLUTION 2024/36

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

That Council;

- 1. a) Hold a community auction of all the contents with the proceeds being dispersed to community groups via a donation or a community project.
 - Offer the white goods (fridge and freezers) to sporting groups within the LGA. This may also include the kitchen cutlery, crockery and glasses.
 - Offer the bed frames, cupboard, and dressers to a local charity for disbursement to the those that may require assistance with furniture. This may also include the plates and cutlery.
- 2. Receive and note the information on the development process.
- 3. Receive a further report on the demolition, partial demolition, or retention of the building costs once the RFQ has closed.
- 4. Council advise the OLG on the progress of the development of the SOTS.
- 5. That council continues to endeavour to keep the façade of the building.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 12/07/2023	Grants, Grants	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report

Infocouncil Page 18 of 57

Division: Date From:
Committee: Date To:
Officer:

Action Sheets Report Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

Gallagher, Paul

RESOLUTION 2023/170

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans

Seconded: Deputy Mayor Ahmad Karanouh

That the report be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 14/06/2023	Grants, Grants	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report
	Gallagher, Paul		

RESOLUTION 2023/102

Moved: Deputy Mayor Ahmad Karanouh

Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That the contents of this report be noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian

Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 9/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 8/02/2023	Grants, Grants	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report	
	Gallagher, Paul			

Infocouncil Page 19 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/12

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen Seconded: Cr Bill Fisher

That Council note the information in the report.

CARRIED

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 9/02/2022	Grants, Grants	Reports to Council	Concept design for Coonamble CBD precinct upgrade
	Gallagher, Paul		

RESOLUTION 2022/43

Moved: Cr Bill Fisher Seconded: Cr Pat Cullen

- 1. That the concept design for the Coonamble main street and CBD precinct be placed on public exhibition for a period of 28 days, and the feedback gathered be used to inform potential changes to the finalised detailed design drawings.
- 2. That a further report be prepared for Council's consideration, including the community feedback received also incorporating feedback from the Coonamble Chamber of Commerce and the business owners/operators in the main street and corresponding updates or developments to the design in response to that community feedback.
- 3. That once completed, Council utilises those detailed design plans as evidence and supporting documentation for the seeking of external grant funding for the necessary construction works, and that Council does not allocate its own monies to the construction works in the short to medium term.

<u>In Favour:</u> Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian

Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 9/0

Infocouncil Page 20 of 57

04 May 2022 9:43am Grants, Grants

Submissions received and a further report prepared for the May Ordinary Meeting of Council.

04 May 2022 9:55am Grants, Grants - Target Date Revision

Target date changed by Levick, David from 23 February 2022 to 11 May 2022 - Further report

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 17/04/2024	Horan, Tim	Mayoral Minute	Mayoral Minute	
	Gallagher, Paul			

RESOLUTION 2024/68

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That the report be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 12/04/2023	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update	
	Murphy, Kerrie			

Infocouncil Page 21 of 57

Division: Date From:
Committee: Date To:
Officer:

Action Sheets Report Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2023/61

Moved: Cr Bill Fisher Seconded: Cr Karen Churchill

That the information be received and noted.

n Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 17/04/2024	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update
	Murphy, Kerrie		

RESOLUTION 2024/80

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That the report be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 13/03/2024	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update	
	Murphy, Kerrie			

Infocouncil Page 22 of 57

RESOLUTION 2024/61

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

That the report be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 14/02/2024	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update	
	Murphy, Kerrie			

RESOLUTION 2024/24

Moved: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

That the report be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 11/05/2022	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Coonamble Flood Levy - Easements	
	Murphy, Kerrie			

Infocouncil Page 23 of 57

Division:

Committee:

Officer:

Date From:

Date To:

Action Sheets Report Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2022/101

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Bill Fisher

That Council delegates the Acting General Manager and then the General Manager to apply Council's Common Seal to the Transfer Granting Easement documentation for the Coonamble Levee for:

Lot 41 & 42 DP229965

Lot 80 DP114964

Lot 2 DP668047

Lot 4 DP999368

Lot 1 DP918937 & Lot 1 SEC 42 DP758282

Lot 6 SEC 1 DP758282

Then any further transfer granting easements lodged with Council for the finalisation of Stage 4 of the Coonamble Levee upgrade.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 8/03/2023	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 24 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/38

Moved: Cr Ahmad Karanouh

Seconded: Cr Bill Fisher

That the information be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 12/04/2023	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Infrastructure Services - Works In Progress
	Murphy, Kerrie		

RESOLUTION 2023/60

Moved: Deputy Mayor Ahmad Karanouh

Seconded: Cr Karen Churchill

That Council note the information in this report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 8/03/2023	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Infrastructure Services - Works In Progress
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 25 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/39

Moved: Cr Ahmad Karanouh Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

That Council note the information in this report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 12/04/2023	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Wheel Stops - Catlereagh Street, COONAMBLE
	Murphy, Kerrie		

RESOLUTION 2023/65

Moved: Deputy Mayor Ahmad Karanouh

Seconded: Cr Pat Cullen

That Council:

- 1. Receive and note the results of the Wheel Stop Survey.
- 2. Seek quotations to undertake the replacement of the wheel stops with concrete wheel stops potentially painted white or the Ochre Orange in line with Councils branding to improve visibility.
- 3. Line mark the parking bays in conjunction with the replacement of the wheel stops.
- 4. Note that the cost for these works are estimated to be \$50 000.00 and to be funded from the sealed urban roads capital renewal budget for 2022 2023.
- 5. That Councillors view a sample of the proposed wheel stop prior to purchasing.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville

Infocouncil Page 26 of 57

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 10/05/2023	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update
	Murphy, Kerrie		

RESOLUTION 2023/86

Moved: Cr Terence Lees Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

That the information be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 12/07/2023	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 27 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/169

Moved: Deputy Mayor Ahmad Karanouh

Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That the report be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 14/06/2023	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update	
	Murphy, Kerrie			

RESOLUTION 2023/110

Moved: Deputy Mayor Ahmad Karanouh

Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That the information be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian

Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 9/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/12/2023	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 28 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/158

Moved: Cr Terence Lees

Seconded: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher

- 1. That the report be received and noted.
- 2. That Council write to the Federal Minister for Transport regarding additional funding to complete the Tooraweenah Road project and to discuss issues surrounding the Inland Rail project.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 8/02/2023	Kerr, Kylie	Reports to Council	NSW Local Government Recovery Grant
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 29 of 57

RECOMMENDATION

That Council accepts the following item, 10.1 - NSW Local Government Recovery Grant, as Supplementary Business.

RESOLUTION 2023/23

Moved: Cr Ahmad Karanouh

Seconded: Deputy Mayor Karen Churchill

- 1. That the information be received and noted.
- 2. That Council endorse the betterment programme as detailed for submission to the Office of Local Government under the NSW Local Government Recovery Grant.

CARRIED

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/12/2023	Levick, David	Reports to Council	Draft 'Real Country' Tourism Destination Strategic Plan and Suite of Business Cases
	Perram, Phillip		

Infocouncil Page 30 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/146

Moved: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher Seconded: Cr Brian Sommerville

That Council:

- 1. Make available copies of the Real Country Community Engagement Report for the information of the public.
- 2. Place the draft Real Country Destination Strategic Plan and draft suite of Business Cases on public exhibition for a period of 28 days for the purpose of eliciting submissions from the community.
- 3. Note that the Manager Economic Development and Growth will present a further report to Council at the end of the public exhibition period, together with all submissions received across the three collaborating Shires, for Council's further consideration and adoption of the Real Country Destination Strategic Plan and suite of Business Cases (with or without changes) at an Ordinary Meeting in early 2024.
- 4. Formally adopt, in the event of it not receiving any submissions during the public exhibition period, the Real Country Destination Strategic Plan and suite of Business Cases.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 14/02/2024	Levick, David	Reports to Council	Endorsement of 'Real Country' Tourism Destination Strategic Plan and Suite of Business Cases
	Perram, Phillip		

Infocouncil Page 31 of 57

RESOLUTION 2024/26

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Pat Cullen

That Council accepts the following late report being item, 10.22 - Endorsement of 'Real Country' Tourism Destination Strategic Plan and Suite of Business Cases, as Supplementary Business.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

RESOLUTION 2024/27

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Pat Cullen

That Council:

- 1. Note the community submissions received, along with the commentary provided by the consultant, *People, Place and Partnership*.
- 2. Formally endorse the Real Country Destination Strategic Plan and the Business Case for the Warrena Creek Reserve, incorporating any amendments following consideration of relevant submissions.
- 3. Note the learning captured in the Community Engagement Report, from *People, Place and Partnership* and incorporate this into future community engagement initiatives where appropriate.
- 4. Authorise the General Manager to pursue opportunities to fund the implementation of the endorsed business case for the Warrena Creek Reserve development and the marketing initiatives detailed in the Real Country Destination Strategic Plan.
- 5. Consider allocating funding in the 2024-25 Budget to begin implementation of marketing strategies identified in the Real Country Destination Strategic Plan.
- 6. Finalise the draft Plan of Management of the Warrena Creek Reserve to guide future development at the site.

<u>In Favour:</u> Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Infocouncil Page 32 of 57

	Division:	Date From:
	Committee:	Date To:
	Officer:	
Action Sheets Report		Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

Against:	Nil	
		CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/12/2023	Levick, David	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report
	Perram, Phillip		

RESOLUTION 2023/144

Moved: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher

Seconded: Cr Pat Cullen

- 1. That Council note the information in the report.
- 2. That Council write to Mr Scott Richardson regarding the 'Meat Me In Coonamble' proposal, suggesting he lead an initiative to incorporate such an event in an already established and successful event in the Shire.
- 3. Council receive a report on the installation and cost to erect a shade cover over the skate park.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 8/11/2023	Levick, David	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report	
	Perram, Phillip			

Infocouncil Page 33 of 57

Division:
Committee:
Officer:
Date From:
Date To:

Action Sheets Report Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2023/123

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Bill Fisher

That Council note the information in the report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/09/2023	Levick, David	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report
	Perram, Phillip		

Infocouncil Page 34 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/55

Moved: Cr Bill Fisher Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

- 1. That Council note the general information in the report.
- 2. That Council proceed with the development of a Business Case and Detailed Design and Costings for the full scope of the Coonamble Artesian Bathing Experience on the land at River Road, Coonamble, with the view of beginning construction of the first stage as soon as possible with funding already secured for the project, and that this first stage include provision for use of the facility by local residents, and
- 3. That Council authorise the General Manager to apply for additional funding for the Coonamble Artesian Bathing Experience project, through the Regional Precincts and Partnerships Program (Stream Two) Precinct Delivery, with the view of completing additional stages, should the Business Case show their viability, and
- 4. That staff provide a bi-monthly briefing to Council on the status of the project.
- 5. That a report be prepared for the November Ordinary Meeting, advising of the budget increase required to open and maintain amenities and grounds at Warrena Weir Reserve to the public throughout the summer.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 13/03/2024	Levick, David	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report	_
	Perram, Phillip			

Infocouncil Page 35 of 57

RESOLUTION 2024/45

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen

Seconded: Deputy Mayor Adam Cohen

That Council note the information in the report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 14/02/2024	Levick, David	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report
	Perram, Phillip		

RESOLUTION 2024/13

Moved: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

That Council note the information in the report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 17/04/2024	Levick, David	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report	
	Perram, Phillip			

Infocouncil Page 36 of 57

RESOLUTION 2024/75

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council note the information in the report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 9/08/2023	Levick, David	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report
	Perram, Phillin		

RESOLUTION 2023/187

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen Seconded: Cr Bill Fisher

1. That Council note the general information of the report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian

Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 9/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 17/10/2023	Levick, David	Reports to Council	Economic Development & Growth - Progress Report
	Perram, Phillip		

Infocouncil Page 37 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/87

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council not the information in the report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/03/2024	Maundrell, Jenni	Reports to Council	Audit, Risk & Improvement Committee
	Gallagher, Paul		

RESOLUTION 2024/57

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher

That Council:

- 1. Note the status of the appointment of the independent members of ARIC, and
- 2. Implement the Councillor's ARIC training and external provider for internal audits, and
- 3. Undertake a review of the Terms of Reference in conjunction with Gilgandra Shire Council.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

12 Apr 2024 11:24am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Maundrell, Jennifer by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Infocouncil Page 38 of 57

	Division:	Date From:
	Committee:	Date To:
	Officer:	
Action Sheets Report		Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 17/10/2023	Maundrell, Jenni	Reports to Council	Councillors Training Policy	
	Gallagher, Paul			

RESOLUTION 2023/92

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

- 1. That Council place the draft Councillors Training Policy on public exhibition for 28 days.
- 2. That Council receives a further report, together with all submissions received at the conclusion of the public exhibition period for Council's further consideration and adoption of the Councillors Training Policy (with or without changes) at its December 2023 Ordinary Meeting.
- 3. That, in the event of no submissions being received within the prescribed number of days, Council formally adopts the Councillors Training Policy without any changes as a policy of Council.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

12 Apr 2024 11:22am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Maundrell, Jennifer by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 13/03/2	2024 Maundrell, Jenni Gallagher, Paul	Reports to Council	Councillor Induction and Professional Development	
RESOLUT	ION 2024/40			
Moved: Seconded:	Deputy Mayor Adam Cohen Cr Barbara Deans			

That Council

Infocouncil Page 39 of 57

Division	n:	Date From:
Commit	ittee:	Date To:
Officer:	:	
Action Sheets Report		Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

- 1. Hold candidate information sessions commencing in June 2024, and
- 2. Engage with the Far North West Joint Organisation to prepare a common candidate information pack for member Councils, and
- 3. Note the preliminary concepts related to the mandatory Councillor Induction, and
- 4. Note the preliminary concepts related to the mandatory Councillor Professional Development Program, and

Request individual Councillors to refer any further suggestions to the General Manager.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

12 Apr 2024 11:24am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Maundrell, Jennifer by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you.

30 Apr 2024 12:08pm Maundrell, Jenni

Contact made with the Executive Officer of FNWJO regarding preparation of a common candidate information pack. The EO is investigating feasibility of a shared information pack.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 17/04/2024	Murphy, Kerrie	Reports to Council	Infrastructure Services - Works in Progress
	Murphy, Kerrie		

RESOLUTION 2024/81

Moved: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher

Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

That the information be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject

Infocouncil Page 40 of 57

Division: Date From:
Committee: Date To:
Officer:

Action Sheets Report Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

Council 8/11/2023 Murphy, Kerrie Reports to Council Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update Murphy, Kerrie

RESOLUTION 2023/126

Moved: Cr Bill Fisher Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That the report be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 8/11/2023	Murphy, Kerrie	Reports to Council	Infrastructure Services - Works in Progress
	Murphy, Kerrie		

RESOLUTION 2023/127

Moved: Cr Terence Lees Seconded: Cr Brian Sommerville

That the information be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 17/10/2023	Murphy, Kerrie	Reports to Council	Tooraweenah Road Upgrade - Monthly Status Update
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 41 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/101

Moved: Cr Terence Lees Seconded: Cr Adam Cohen

That the report be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 9/11/2022	Murphy, Kerrie	Confidential Matters	SPT101617COO - Coonamble Waste Management Services - Proposed terms for continuation of contract
	Murphy, Kerrie		

RECOMMENDATION

- 1. That in relation to SPT101617COO (the contract for the provision of waste collection services and operation of Coonamble Waste Management Facilities at Coonamble, Gulargambone and Quambone) that Council agree to the revised terms offered by Robbo's Construction and Earthworks Pty Limited and vary the contract; and
- 2. The contract be extended for a further 12 months, with the contract period ending 31 July 2023.

16 Nov 2022 3:36pm Colwell, Marina

The Action has been defered whilst additional information is obtained to enable Council to make an informed decision.

19 Oct 2023 3:55pm Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Murphy, Kerrie by Colwell, Marina - New Director

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 9/11/2022	Murphy, Kerrie	Confidential Matters	Disaster Recovery Funding Arrangement (DRFA) Project Management
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 42 of 57

Division:	Date From:
Committee:	Date To:
Officer:	
Action Sheets Report	Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2022/289

Moved: Cr Ahmad Karanouh

Seconded: Cr Bill Fisher

- 1. That Council not proceed with a tender process in relation to the assessment and project management of the flood damage works given the emergency of the situation (*Local Government Act*, Section 55 3(k)), and the need to have the work completed as expeditiously as possible.
- 2. That Council accepts the fee proposal of Built Environment Collective (BEC) for the project management of Council's Disaster Recovery Funding (DFRA).

CARRIED

19 Oct 2023 3:55pm Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Murphy, Kerrie by Colwell, Marina - New Director

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/12/2023	Murphy, Kerrie	Reports to Council	Local Roads and Community Infrastructure (LRCI) Program - Phase 4 - Part A Projects
	Murphy, Kerrie		

RESOLUTION 2023/161

Moved: Cr Brian Sommerville Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That the information be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 6/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 10/03/2021	Murphy, Kerrie	Reports to Council	Mt Magomenton Quarry - Remaining Resource
	Murphy, Kerrie		

Infocouncil Page 43 of 57

RESOLUTION 2021/44

Moved: Cr Ahmad Karanouh

Seconded: Cr Bill Fisher

1. That Council notes this report.

- 2. That the following matters be further investigated, and a report be prepared for Council's further consideration when the necessary information and facts have been gathered:
 - 2.1. Developing and implementing the best possible "lean and mean" business model, addressing the following points:
 - 2.1.1. Determining the optimum staffing numbers, whilst still meeting Local Government (State) Award 2020 and Work Health and Safety requirements;
 - 2.1.2. Whether the current fixed crusher (bringing whole of life asset and operator costs into the equation) versus hiring in mobile crushers at competitive rates is the best short, medium and longer-term option;
 - 2.1.3. Investigating proper planning and stockpiling management to ensure on the one hand adequate supplies of different product at all times, and on the other hand not sitting with "dead stock" (which relates to dead capital not working for Council);
 - 2.1.4. Identification of potential additional business opportunities to increase profits, whilst not unhealthily eating away at the projected lifespan of the facility;
 - 2.1.5. Analysing Council's fees and charges to ensure that it is not overcharging itself, but that Council is competitive with other similar businesses within the region (which will potentially provide for more money onto road jobs but decrease profits). However, in this regard, Council needs to be sure that it complies with the National Competition Policy principles.
 - 2.2. Pursuing the necessity to set and pay a set percentage of annual profits into the Quarry Reserve fund to ensure that capital expenditure would be able to be incurred when major maintenance and/or renewal of plant and equipment is required.
 - 2.3. Pursuing the necessity of determining the rehabilitation costs of the quarry site in accordance with the applicable industry standards and expectations, and for an annual amount to be set and paid into the Quarry Rehabilitation Reserve fund from the quarry profits to ensure that Council is financially able to undertake the necessary rehabilitation works when operations cease.
 - 2.4. As part of Council's strategic planning, pursuing the identification of suitable land with adequate hard rock resources for the

Infocouncil Page 44 of 57

Division:	Date From:
Committee:	Date To:
Officer:	
Action Sheets Report	Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

development of another quarry, and for such land to be purchased and the necessary planning and approval processes to be followed well in advance of the current quarry reaching the end of its predicted lifespan.

CARRIED

18 Nov 2021 4:21pm Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Noble, Daniel by Colwell, Marina - A Blackney is no longer in the position

13 Jan 2022 8:26am Noble, Daniel

1. Action Completed, 2. Consultant engaged to undertake operational review, with scope to develop best "lean and mean" business model, including consideration of optimum staffing numbers, fixed crusher plant versus hired mobile crushers, proper planning and stockpile management, potential business opportunities, fees and charges and rehabilitation plan.

19 Oct 2023 3:52pm Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Murphy, Kerrie by Colwell, Marina - New Director

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 9/02/2022	Murphy, Kerrie Murphy, Kerrie	Reports to Council	Local Roads and Community Infrastructure Program - Phase 3 Project Nomination

RESOLUTION 2022/57

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen

Seconded: Cr Ahmad Karanouh

That Council nominates the Box Ridge Road Renewal and Reseal project to be completed under Phase 3 of the Local Roads and Community Infrastructure Program.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Ahmad Karanouh, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Adam Cohen, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville and

Barbara Deans

Against: Nil

CARRIED 9/0

19 Oct 2023 3:52pm Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Murphy, Kerrie by Colwell, Marina - New Director

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 9/02/2022	Murphy, Kerrie	Reports to Council	Coonamble Local Traffic Advisory Committee	
	Murphy, Kerrie			

Infocouncil Page 45 of 57

Divi	vision:	Date From:
Con	mmittee:	Date To:
Offi	ficer:	
Action Sheets Report		Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2022/55

Moved: Cr Terence Lees Seconded: Cr Pat Cullen

That in relation to the report of the Coonamble Local Advisory Traffic Committee Meeting held on the 1st December 2021, the following recommendations be adopted as resolutions of Council:

- 1. That the 90% design concept for the St Brigid's School Crossing be finalised and issued for construction.
- 2. That the request to relocate the King Street "No Parking" sign be granted.
- 3. That the proposed scope to remove redundant roadside signage, and to relocate advanced warning signage be endorsed with the works to be completed by Council, and that with respect to the "No Coal Seam Gas" signage, that Council staff consult with the owners of the sign with the aim to relocate it to a more suitable location, outside the road reserve.
- 4. That the request for designated parking at 32 Aberford Street, Coonamble be rejected.
- 5. That the request for "Slow Down" signage on the Castlereagh Highway at Gulargambone be rejected and that traffic monitoring be undertaken and that the NSW Police be advised of the request, to assist with proactive compliance monitoring.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Ahmad Karanouh, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Adam Cohen, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville and

Barbara Deans

Against: Nil

CARRIED 9/0

RESOLUTION 2022/56

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Adam Cohen

That Council requests the Executive Leader Infrastructure to write a letter to Transport for NSW enquiring about the progress with the implementation of the 40 kilometer per hour zone on the Castlereagh Highway within the extended Central Business District.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Ahmad Karanouh, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Adam Cohen, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville and

Barbara Deans

Infocouncil Page 46 of 57

Against: Nil

CARRIED 9/0

19 Oct 2023 3:53pm Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Action reassigned to Murphy, Kerrie by Colwell, Marina - New Director

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 12/07/2023	Pawley, Imogen	Reports to Council	Status of Investments - June 2023	
	Quarmby, Bruce			

RESOLUTION 2023/159

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen

Seconded: Deputy Mayor Ahmad Karanouh

That Council notes the list of investments from 1 June 2023 to 30 June 2023 and that these investments comply with section 625(2) of the Local Government Act 1993, Clause 212 of the Local Government (General) Regulation 2005 and Council's Investment Policy.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 12/07/2023	Pickering, Raquel	Reports to Council	Community Services Report
	Perram, Phillip		

Infocouncil Page 47 of 57

RESOLUTION 2023/171

Moved: Deputy Mayor Ahmad Karanouh

Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That the report be received and noted.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 12/04/2023	Pickering, Raquel	Reports to Council	Community Services Report	
	Perram, Phillip			

RESOLUTION 2023/52

Moved: Cr Terence Lees Seconded: Cr Brian Sommerville

That Council note the information contained in the Community Services Progress Report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees, Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 8/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 14/02/2024	Pickering, Raquel	Reports to Council	COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRESS REPORT	
	Perram, Phillip			

Infocouncil Page 48 of 57

RESOLUTION 2024/12

Moved: Cr Terence Lees Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

That Council notes the information contained in this report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 8/11/2023	Pickering, Raquel	Reports to Council	COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRESS REPORT
	Perram, Phillip		

RESOLUTION 2023/115

Moved: Cr Bill Fisher

Seconded: Cr Brian Sommerville

That Council notes the information contained in this report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 13/03/2024	Quarmby, Bruce	Reports to Council	Draft Cyber Security Framework	
	Quarmby, Bruce			

Infocouncil Page 49 of 57

Division:	Date From:
Committee:	Date To:
Officer:	
Action Sheets Report	Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2024/49

Moved: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher

Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

- 1. That Council places the draft Cyber Security Framework, as attached to the report as Annexure 1, on public exhibition for a period of 28 days for the purpose of inviting submissions from the community.
- 2. That Council receives a further report, together with all submissions received at the conclusion of the public exhibition period for Council's further consideration and adoption of the Cyber Security Framework (with or without changes) at its May 2024 Ordinary Meeting.
- 3. That, in the event of no submissions being received within the prescribed number of days, Council formally adopts the Cyber Security Framework without any changes as a policy of Council.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

18 Mar 2024 8:13pm Quarmby, Bruce

Draft policy has been placed on display with submissions invited until the 29/04/2024

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 15/06/2022	Quarmby, Bruce	Notices of Motions/Questions with Notice/Rescissio	Notice of Motion - Councillor Churchill
	Quarmby, Bruce		

Infocouncil Page 50 of 57

RESOLUTION 2022/136

Moved: Deputy Mayor Karen Churchill

Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

- 1. That Council resolves that once the necessary objective data has been collected that a detailed report be prepared investigating the installation of electronic slow down signs on both the north and south entrances on the Castlereagh Highway at Gulargambone be prepared for Council's consideration. The report is to address the processes that will need to be followed to allow for the installation to occur as well as the associated costings and possible funding sources for the requested works
- 2. That Council resolves to request the Acting General Manager to enter discussions with representatives of the Coonamble Preschool with a view to facilitating the installation of a new front fence for the Tully Park Crown Land Reserve that is currently leased to the Preschool. Following the completion of these discussion a detailed report is to be prepared for Council's consideration. The report is to address the estimated costs of works as possible funding sources for the works.
- 3. That Council resolves to request the Acting General Manager to enter discussions with representatives from the Coonamble Men's shed with a view to facilitating the following matters:
 - (a) A review of the current electricity supply configuration for the Coonamble Men's Shed be undertaken.
 - (b) That following the conclusion of the review into the electricity supply that Council investigates the possibility and costings associated with the installation of solar panels for the Coonamble Men's shed facility.
 - (c) The improvement of security at the Coonamble Men's shed by the installation of perimeter fences along the back and southern side of the facility.

Following the completion of these discussion a detailed report is to be prepared for Council's consideration. The report is to address the estimated costs of works as possible funding sources for the works.

<u>In Favour:</u> Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian

Sommerville

<u>Against:</u> Nil

CARRIED 9/0

07 Jan 2023 9:48pm Quarmby, Bruce

Infocouncil Page 51 of 57

Manager of roads to investiage costings associated with the slow down signs., A meeting is to be held with the preschool committee to determine their intentions with the land in question.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 17/04/2024	Quarmby, Bruce	Reports to Council	2023-2024 Related Party Disclosure Returns
	Quarmby, Bruce		

RESOLUTION 2024/74

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen Seconded: Cr Barbara Deans

That all Councillors and designated persons provide the General Manager with their duly completed "Related Party Disclosure by Key Management Personnel" forms by the end of July 2024.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/03/2024	Quarmby, Bruce	Reports to Council	Draft Operational Plan Action Items
	Quarmby, Bruce		

RESOLUTION 2024/60

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen

Seconded: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher

That Council receive and note the 2023 / 24 Operational Plan report.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

12 Apr 2024 11:24am Colwell, Marina - Reallocation

Infocouncil Page 52 of 57

Action reassigned to Quarmby, Bruce by Colwell, Marina - Actions reassigned to you

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/03/2024	Quarmby, Bruce	Reports to Council	Revised Fraud And Corruption Control Policy
	Quarmby, Bruce		

RESOLUTION 2024/48

Moved: Deputy Mayor Bill Fisher

Seconded: Cr Pat Cullen

- 1. That Council places the revised draft Fraud and Corruption Control Policy, as attached to the report, on public exhibition for a period of 28 days for the purpose of inviting suggestions from the community.
- 2. That Council receives a further report, together with all submissions received at the conclusion of the public exhibition period for Council's further consideration and adoption of the Fraud and Corruption Control Policy (with or without changes) at its May 2024 Ordinary Meeting.
- 3. That, in the event of no submissions being received within the prescribed number of days, Council formally adopts the Fraud and Corruption Control Policy without any changes as a policy of Council.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

18 Mar 2024 8:13pm Quarmby, Bruce

Draft policy has been placed on display with submissions invited until the 29/04/2024

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject	
Council 14/06/2023	Quarmby, Bruce	Reports to Council	Management of Crown Reserve 96390 - Lot 244 DP44910	
	Quarmby, Bruce			

Infocouncil Page 53 of 57

	Division:	Date From:
	Committee:	Date To:
	Officer:	
Action Sheets Report		Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2023/109

Moved: Cr Pat Cullen Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

- 1. That Council notes the information contained within this report.
- 2. That Council resolves to formally request that the Department of Crown Lands formally appoint Coonamble Shire Council as the Crown Reserve Manager for the Reserve 96390.
- 3. That Council resolves that as the purpose for the Crown Reserve is for the provision of Emergency Services, that the Reserve is to be classified as Operational Land.
- 4. That following the appointment of Council as the Crown Reserve Manager for the Reserve 96390. That Council resolves to proceed with the compulsory acquisition of the Reserve 96390, being Lot 244 DP 44910 for the purpose of the provision of emergency services in accordance with sections 186 and 187 of the Local Government Act 1993 and in accordance with the Land Acquisition (Just Terms Compensation) Act 1991.
- 5. That Council makes an application to the Minister and the Governor for approval to acquire the land described as part Lot 244 by compulsory process under section 186(1) and 187 of the Local Government Act 1993 of provision of emergency services in accordance with the requirements of the Land Acquisition (Just Terms Compensation) Act 1991.
- 6. That Council does not acquire the mineral rights over the land to be acquired.
- 7. That Council resolves that the land is to be classified as operational land in accordance with section 31 (2) of the Local Government Act 1993.
- 8. That Council resolves for the purposes of section 30 of the Land Acquisition (Just Terms Compensation) Act 1991, that Council agrees to the land being acquired for compensation, set at the market value of the land, as agreed by the General Manager and the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment Crown Lands.
- That Council resolves.
- a) to delegate to the General Manager or his delegate the power to do anything further as necessary to give effect to the compulsory acquisition including obtaining any necessary approvals and publishing any necessary notices in the Gazette.
- b) That authority be granted to the General Manager to affix the Common Seal of the Council to any documentation required to give

Infocouncil Page 54 of 57

effect to this resolution.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Karen Churchill, Adam Cohen, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Bill Fisher, Ahmad Karanouh, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 9/0

25 Aug 2023 11:52am Quarmby, Bruce

Letter written to crown lands seeking appointment as crown reserve manager. Public works to be engaged to acquire the land

18 Mar 2024 8:02pm Quarmby, Bruce

Council has been appointed Crown Land Manager, acquisition of land to proceed.

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 13/03/2024	Quarmby, Bruce	Reports to Council	Draft Legislative Compliance Policy
	Quarmby, Bruce		

Infocouncil Page 55 of 57

Divi	vision:	Date From:
Con	mmittee:	Date To:
Offi	ficer:	
Action Sheets Report		Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2024/47

Moved: Cr Barbara Deans Seconded: Cr Brian Sommerville

- 1. That Council places the draft Legislative Compliance Policy, as attached to the report as Annexure 1, on public exhibition for a period of 28 days for the purpose of inviting submissions from the community.
- 2. That Council receives a further report, together with all submissions received at the conclusion of the public exhibition period for Council's further consideration and adoption of the Legislative Compliance Policy (with or without changes) at its May 2024 Ordinary Meeting.
- 3. That, in the event of no submissions being received within the prescribed number of days, Council formally adopts the Legislative Compliance Policy without any changes as a policy of Council.

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Against: Nil

CARRIED 7/0

18 Mar 2024 8:12pm Quarmby, Bruce

Draft policy has been placed on display with submissions invited until the 29/04/2024

Meeting	Officer/Director	Section	Subject
Council 17/04/2024	Sobhani, Azita	Reports to Council	COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
	Perram, Phillip		

Infocouncil Page 56 of 57

Division: Date From: Committee: Date To:

Action Sheets Report Printed: 30 April 2024 2:16 PM

RESOLUTION 2024/71

Moved: Deputy Mayor Adam Cohen Seconded: Cr Terence Lees

That Council receives and notes the information contained in this report.

Officer:

In Favour: Crs Tim Horan, Adam Cohen, Bill Fisher, Pat Cullen, Barbara Deans, Terence Lees and Brian Sommerville

Nil Against:

CARRIED 7/0

Infocouncil Page 57 of 57

COONAMBLE SHIRE OPERATIONAL PLAN BUDGET SUMMARY- 2024-25

Operational Plan	Opera	ational Expend	liture	Oper	ational Reven	ues	Budget Summary Total				
Budget Summary	Actual	Planned	Estimated	Actual	Planned	Estimated	Бийде	t Summary To	lai		
	2022/23	2023/24	2024/25	2022/23	2023/24	2024/25	2022/23	2023/24	2024/25		
Functions of Council											
Administration & Governance	5,205,757	6,935,672	7,790,180	11,333,245	7,375,340	11,035,115	6,127,488	439,668	3,244,935		
Public Order & Safety	1,110,063	1,394,186	1,289,749	685,578	879,098	674,045	(424,485)	(515,088)	(615,704)		
Health	286,479	463,426	501,868	7,662	26,486	8,500	(278,817)	(436,940)	(493,368)		
Environment	1,376,637	1,886,044	2,247,327	481,435	658,037	1,100,170	(895,202)	(1,228,007)	(1,147,157)		
Community Services & Education	142,038	1,024,983	918,772	61,185	601,497	484,000	(80,853)	(423,486)	(434,772)		
Housing & Comm. Amenities	598,742	803,561	728,293	228,245	327,247	293,670	(370,497)	(476,314)	(434,623)		
Water Supplies	1,825,071	2,172,409	2,047,255	1,942,118	2,345,249	2,323,856	117,047	172,840	276,601		
Sewerage Services	922,661	1,158,911	1,004,815	1,218,719	1,395,657	1,393,930	296,058	236,746	389,115		
Recreation & Culture	2,262,603	2,598,698	2,650,997	183,344	114,674	135,525	(2,079,259)	(2,484,024)	(2,515,472)		
Mining, Manufacturing & Const.	3,067,976	3,785,607	3,516,219	3,431,252	3,150,640	3,562,747	363,276	(634,967)	46,527		
Transport & Communication	9,605,415	14,360,145	10,633,882	12,298,694	23,082,955	13,711,377	2,693,279	8,722,810	3,077,495		
Economic Services	859,808	1,570,714	1,764,324	324,569	284,833	379,430	(535,239)	(1,285,881)	(1,384,894)		
All Funds Operating Totals	27,263,250	38,154,356	35,093,681	32,196,046	40,241,713	35,102,365	4,932,796	2,087,357	8,685		

	Budget Summary	2022/2023	2023/24
Operating Result		2,087,357	8,685
Add Back Non Cash Items:			
Depreciation		6,712,109	6,687,931
Provision for Bad and Doubtful Debts		0.700.400	0.000.040
Amount Available for Non Operating Items		8,799,466	6,696,616
Non Operating Result (By Fund and Type)			
General Fund			
Non Operating Income		42,091,734	24,256,608
Loan Repayment		46,203	48,663
Capital Expenditure General Fund Total		51,593,191	32,801,106
General Fund Total		9,547,660	8,593,161
Water Fund			
Non Operating Income		6,417,729	482,149
Loan Repayments		0	0
Capital Expenditure		6,219,500	758,750
Water Fund Total		(198,229)	276,601
Sewerage Fund			
Non Operating Income		1,547,500	1,858,185
Loan Repayments		0	0
Capital Expenditure		1,590,000	2,247,300
Sewerage Fund Total		42,500	389,115
Total Non Operating Expenditure		9,391,931	9,258,877
Position after Non Operating Expenditure	Page 1	(592,465)	(2,562,261)

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD Actual 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD Actual 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
							ADMINIS	STRATION							
General Purpose Revenues								General Purpose Revenues Ordinary Rates - Farmland Ordinary Rates - Residential Ordinary Rates - Business Ordinary Rates - Small Rural Holdings Ordinary Rates - Rural Residential Ordinary Rates - Villages Pensioner Rates Abandoned Extra Charges on Ordinary Rates	4,179,300 676,748 210,176 165,143 80,837 63,240 (68,900) 25,718	4,181,233 676,737 210,176 165,143 80,837 63,240 (43,900) 38,718	670,979 210,001 165,142.60 80,837.40 63,240.00 -40,643.74	4,338,645 705,203 215,680 166,124 83,367 66,340 (41,050) 43,620	4,447,110 722,830 221,070 170,270 85,450 67,990 (42,200) 44,900	4,558,280 740,900 226,590 174,520 87,580 69,680 (43,400) 46,200	759,420 232,250 178,880 89,760 71,420 (44,700)
								Grants Op (State)-Pens Rates Subsidy Financial Assistance Grant - General Component	38,740	38,740	22,087	22,165	22,800	23,400 4,079,580	24,100
_								·	3,113,719	274,064		3,928,880	4,003,520		
General Purpose Revenues Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	General Purpose Revenues Total	8,484,721	5,684,988	5,595,559	9,528,974	9,743,740	9,963,330	10,187,950
Governance Civic Activities Other Civic Expenses - Australia Day Other Civic Expenses - Christmas Carnival Other Civic Expenses - Anzac Day Other Civic Expenses - Flags and Banners	20,000 17,000 3,000 2,000	20,000 17,000 3,000 3,702	17,862 463	20,000 27,000 3,000 2,730	20,500 27,680 3,080 2,800	21,020 28,380 3,160 2,870	21,550 29,090 3,240 2,950	Civic Activities Other Grants - Australia Day Grant	20,000	20,000	12,000	20,000	0	0	0
Contributions and Donations - Mayoral Donation Allocation - Sponsorship - Coonamble Show Society - Sponsorship - Fishers Ghost - Sponsorship - Coonamble Rodeo Assoc. - Coonamble CWA Rates - Sponsorship - Coonamble Greyhounds - Sponsorship - Coonamble Challenge - Pre-approved minor donations	5,000 5,000 3,000 12,000 1,100 3,000 2,000 1,500	5,000 5,000 3,000 12,000 1,100 3,000 2,000	5,000 3,000 12,000 1,100 3,000 2,000	5,000 5,000 3,000 12,000 1,100 3,000 2,000 1,500	5,000 5,000 3,500 12,000 1,100 3,000 2,000 1,500	5,000 5,000 3,500 12,000 1,100 3,000 2,000 1,500	5,000 5,000 3,500 12,000 1,100 3,000 2,000 1,500								
- Unallocated Donations	43,500	43,500	24,105	43,500	41,900	41,900	41,900								
Councillors & Governance Councillors Training Expenses Governance - Other - Webcasting Election Expenses Mayoral Fees Mayoral Travel & Subsistence Exps Councillors Fees Cnclrs Travel & Subsistence Exps Delegates Expenses - GST Subscriptions & Membership Exps Membership fee - FWJO Goverance - Contract Services	13,500 2,000 0 22,794 1,000 108,110 8,473 16,690 26,132 12,000 20,000	13,500 2,000 0 22,794 1,000 108,110 8,473 16,690 26,132 12,000 20,000	807 0 15,049 615 69,169 12,956 12,620 31,051 6,836	15,000 820 47,580 22,345 1,000 110,270 11,000 17,600 32,295 12,000 20,000	0 22,910 1,030 113,030 11,280 18,040 33,110	15,770 880 0 23,490 1,060 115,860 11,570 18,500 33,940 12,610 21,020	16,170 910 0 24,080 1,090 118,760 11,860 18,970 34,790 12,930 21,550	Mayor Lease Back Vehicle Income	2,745	2,745	1,984	2,745	2,810	2,880	2,950
Governance Total =	348,799	350,501	250,315	418,740	377,490	385,130	392,940	Governance Total =	22,745	22,745	13,984	22,745	2,810	2,880	2,950

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	2023/24	YTD Actual 31/03	2024/25	2025/26	2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD Actual 31/03	2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	2026/27	2027/2028
							ADMINIS	STRATION							
Corporate Services Support								Corporate Services Support							
Corp Services Salaries & Allowances	2,315,550	2,315,550	1,378,998	2,587,346	2,825,082	2,895,710	2,968,110	Certificates - Sec 603	11,491	11,491		12,066	12,370	12,680	
Misc Costs - Corporate Support Staff - Housing Staff Travelling Expenses	34,840 41,000	44,840 65,000	26,500 68,328	50,300 90,000	51,560 92,250	52,850 94,560	54,180 96,930	Sundry Sales & Services Refund of Expenses	6,500 13,256	6,500 13,256		6,500 10,000	6,670 5,000	6,840 5,000	,
Staff Development - Other	35,000	35,000	852	20,000	20,500	21,020	21,550	Legal Costs Recovered	64,223	64,223		66,150	67,810	69,510	
Bank Fees & Charges	20,681	23,281	18,343	23,979	24,580	25,200	25,830	Logar Coole (1000) of ou	01,220	01,220	11,002	33,133	07,010	00,010	7 1,200
Administration Legal Expenses	186,624	186,624	78,388	186,624	191,290	196,080	200,990								
Legal Expenses - Code of Conduct	40,000	40,000	25,883	40,000	41,000	42,030	43,090								
Admin Telephone & Comms Charges	23,926	23,926	16,769	23,345	23,930	24,530	25,150								
Administration - Rates & Charges	3,020	3,020	3,116	3,580	3,670	3,770	3,870								
Misc. Administration Expenses GST	38,934	38,934	13,586	40,100	41,110	42,140	43,200								
Advertising Expenses	18,360	18,360	10,798	18,360	18,820	19,300	19,790								
Printing & Stationery	32,000	32,000	20,027	32,960	33,790	34,640	35,510								
Postage Charges	22,690	22,690	14,201	23,825	24,430	25,050	25,680								
Admin Subscriptions & Membership Valuation Fees	31,100	31,100	24,538	32,035	32,840	33,670	34,520								
valuation Fees	32,437	25,135	25,135	25,890	26,540	27,210	27,900								
Corporate Services Support - continued								Corporate Services Support - continued							
External Audit Fees	68,500	68,500	21,949	80,000	82,000	84,050	86,160								
Internal Audit Costs	87,480	87,480	136	90,000	92,250	94,560	96,930								
Governance and Risk Salaries & Allowances	0	0	0	357,080	366,010	375,170	384,550								
Misc Costs - Housing Subsidy	0	0	0	10,400	10,660	10,930	11,210								
Other Admin - Contract Services Procument Guided Buying	180,000	180,000	121,976 0	116,000	15,000	15,200	15,400 50,000								
Bad & Doubtful Debts Expense	50,000 50,000	50,000 50,000	0	50,000 25,000	50,000 25,000	50,000 25,000	25,000								
Insurance								Insurance							
Administration Insurance Premiums	265,605	275,605	273,990	308,678	316,400	324,310	332,420	Administration Sundry Income	40,231	40,231	38,971	41,438	42,480	43,550	44,640
Administration Buildings & Grounds	20.027	40.040	40.040	44.055	45.000	47.400	40.240	Administration Buildings & Grounds							
Council Offices Insurances	38,237 15,854	40,049	40,048	44,855	45,980 12,070	47,130 12,380	48,310 12,690								
Council Offices Electricity Council Offices Repairs & Mntce	65,792	15,854 65,792	6,645 32,556	11,770 67,580	61,770	63,320	64,910								
Information Technology								Information Technology							
IT - Office Equipment Maintenance	27,138	37,138	31,598	33,638	34,480	35,350	36,240								
IT - Cyber security	22,743	22,743	4,323	33,148	33,980	33,980	34,830								
IT - Contract Services	2,000	2,000	0	2,000	2,050	2,110	2,170								
IT - Software Licences & Renewals	115,200	136,439	177,865	145,292	148,930	152,660	156,480								
IT - Wireless Hotspot Expenses	800	800	0	0	0	0	0								
IT - Website Expenses	2,900	2,900	0	3,000	3,080	3,160	3,240								
Asset Management								Asset Management							
Asset Management Salaries	483,678	483,678	146,027	333,909	475,030	486,910	499,090								
Asset - Subs & Membership	7,500	7,500	15,600	15,000	15,380	15,770	16,170								
Asset Management Improvement Program	117,000	192,000	187,376	70,000	25,000	50,000	50,000								
Asset - Misc Expenses GIS General Expenses	10,000 10,000	10,000 10,000	0	5,000 5,000	5,130 5,130	5,260 5,260	5,400 5,400								
Interest								Interest							
Interest Expenses	23,518	23,518	10,881	21,736	7,391	6,335	5,130	Interest on Investments	1,035,840	1,035,840	714,107	894,800	917,170	940,100	963,610
Interest on Overdraft	510	510	0	510	500	500	500								
Corporate Support Total =	4,520,617	4,667,966	2,796,432	5,027,940	5,284,613	5,437,105	5,568,530	Corporate Support Total =	1,171,541	1,171,541	808,389	1,030,953	1,051,500	1,077,680	1,104,520

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD Actual 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD Actual 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
							ADMINIS	STRATION							
Engineering Technical Support								Engineering Technical Support							
Engineering Staff Salaries	915,726	915,726	563,459	1,096,515	1,186,410										
Misc Costs - Engineering Staff - Housing	31,200	38,700	13,720	62,400	68,960		72,460								
Engineering Staff Travel Expenses	56,473	98,473	90,576	101,425	103,970										
Eng Supervision Telephone Expenses Engineering Printing & Stationery	3,702 12,750	3,702 12,750	5,261 10,118	3,815 13,135	3,920 13,470										
Engineering Office Sundry Expenses	5,100	5,100	14,205	5,255	5,390										
Engineering Equipment Mntce	10,200	10,200	1,233	10,200	10,460	10,730									
Engineering Subs & Memberships	37,740	37,740	13,802	38,870	39,850	40,850	,								
Engineering - Contract Services	289,960	289,960	238,839	298,660	306,130			Grant Funds - Flood Damage Funding	289,960	289,960	1,120	289,960	297,210	199,650	129,650
Software Licences & Renewals	20,514	20,514	25,658	21,130	21,660			Grant Funds - Flood Burnage Funding	200,000	200,000	1,120	200,000	201,210	100,000	120,000
Stores & Depot Operations								Stores & Depot Operations							
Storekeeper Salaries and Wages	230,266	230,266	54,970	253,373	259,710	266,210	272,870	Sale of Surplus Materials	4,000	2,000	112,660	4,000	4,100	4,210	4,320
Depot Insurances	13,023	13,643	12,482	15,280	15,670				.,	_,	,	.,	1,100	.,	,
Depot Electricity Charges	10,607	10,607	6,316	12,125	12,430										
Depot Telephone & Comms Charges	2,475	2,475	1,244	2,535	2,600	2,670	2,740								
Depot Rates & User Charges	5,105	5,105	3,148	4,820	4,950	5,080	5,210								
Depot Sundry Expenses	14,500	14,500	1,558	10,000	10,250	10,510	10,780								
Depot Operating Expenses	27,500	27,500	17,597	25,000	25,630	26,280									
Depot Maintenance Expenses	43,455	43,455	33,167	45,550	46,690	47,860	49,060								
Depot Cleaning Expenses	10,000	10,000	7,235	10,000	10,250										
Depot Stores Unaccounted for	2,000	2,000	1,693	2,000	2,000	2,000	2,000								
Engineering & Works Total =	1,742,296	1,792,416	1,116,281	2,032,088	2,150,400	2,099,220	2,076,740	Engineering & Works Total =	293,960	291,960	113,780	293,960	301,310	203,860	133,970
Clearing Accounts															
Workforce Operations								Workforce Operations							
Corp Services Leave Entitlements	864,658	1,155,248	639,769	1,577,201	1,616,640	1,657,060	1,698,490	Contributions to Leave Entitlements	0	57,395	101,113	0	0	0) (
Corp Services Public Holidays	304,615	304,615	146,627	382,690	392,260			Grants Operating - Staff Traineeship	6,000	6,000		10,000	6,000	6,000	
Other Miscellaneous Staff Exps	132,063	102,063	110,264	128,845	132,070		138,770	Contributions to Functions	100	100		500		100	
Employee Superannuation	876,463	876,463	592,878	1,209,385	1,239,620										
Fringe Benefits Tax	35,000	35,000	12,648	70,000	71,750	73,550	75,390								
Staff Training & Development - GST	150,468	240,468	216,580	237,500	243,440										
Staff Recruitment Expenses	157,500	97,500	47,845	80,000	77,000		,	Employee Vehicle - Lease Back Income	25,221	25,221	8,549	9,435		9,930	,
General Safety Expenses	39,250	39,250	24,985	40,860	21,890			Sundry Income - Jury Service	750	750	0	750	750	750	750
Workers Compensation Insurance	330,126	330,126	234,131	369,741	378,990										
Extra Clerical Assistance	5,000	5,000	0	5,000	5,000										
Advertising - HR	70,000	70,000	12,021	25,000	25,630										
Printing and Stationery - HR	4,500	4,500	3,769 8,769	4,500	4,620										
Subscriptions and Memberships - HR Salaries & Allowances NEI	14,523 470,641	14,523 470,641	353,757	14,500 492,355	14,870 504,670										
WHS Other Expenses	170,285	170,285	45,602	266,723	273,400										
Organisational Change Costs	50,000	50,000	45,002	40,000	40,000										
Less - Contributions from Works	23,000	23,000	Ü	,	. 5,550	. 3,000	.5,555								
	(3,485,225)	(3,485,225)	(3,055,570)	(4,220,526)	(4,326,100)	(4,434,300)	(4,545,200)								
Oncost Recoveries		, -/				,	, ,								
Oncost Recoveries Training Contributions	(51,090)	(51,090)	(51,090)	(52,630)	(54,000)	(55,400)	(56,800)								

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD Actual 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD Actual 31/03			Estimated 2026/27	
							ADMINI	STRATION							
Plant Operations								Plant Operations							
Plant Running Expenses	1,817,515	1,817,515	1,521,422	1,886,635	1,933,810	1,982,160	2,031,720	Diesel Fuel Rebate Tax Credits	110,205	110,205	63,647	132,298	87,610	89,810	92,060
Plant Hire Income Charged to Works	(3,147,995)	(3,213,995)	(2,981,450)	(3,342,110)	(3,425,670)	(3,511,320)	(3,599,110)	Sundry Plant Income	1,935	1,935	1,732	3,000	3,080	3,160	3,240
Small Plant & Tools Expenses	21,930	21,930	11,749	22,588	23,160	23,740	24,340								
Workshop Operations															
Workshop Salaries and Wages	24,260	24,260	17,248	27,444	28,200	29,000	29,800								
Workshop Other Expenses	20,000	20,000	5,800	*	15,000	15,400									
			2,222		, ,,,,,,,	,	,	Private Works Sundry Income	2,500	2,500	46,108	2,500	2,500	2,500	2,500
Plant Running Expenses Total =	(1,264,290)	(1,330,290)	(1,425,231)	(1,385,443)	(1,425,500)	(1,461,020)	(1,497,450)	Plant Running Expenses Total	114,640	114,640	111,487	137,798	93,190	95,470	97,800
Administration - Depreciation															
Depn - Admin Vehicles	34,095	34,095	45,460	34,095	34,095	34,095	34,095								
Depn - Admin Office Equipment	47,239	47,239	62,985	47,239	47,239	47,239									
Depn - Admin Buildings Specialised	22,890	22,890	30,520	22,890	22,890	22,890	22,890								
Depn - Engineering Vehicles	877,269	877,269	1,169,692	877,269	877,269	877,269	877,269								
Depn - Depot Buildings	43,031	43,031	57,375	43,031	43,031	43,031	43,031								
Depn - Depot Other Structures	1,188	1,188	1,584	1,188	1,188	1,188	,								
Administration - Depreciation Total	1,025,712	1,025,712	1,367,616	1,025,712	1,025,712	1,025,712	1,025,712								
ADMINISTRATION TOTAL	6,511,911	6,935,672	3.448.398	7,790,180	8.074.465	8.153.297	8.239.182	ADMINISTRATION TOTAL	10,119,678	7,375,340	6,753,902	14 025 145	11,208,980	44 260 000	11.544.220
ADMINISTRATION TOTAL	6,511,911	0,535,672	3,440,390	1,190,100	0,074,465	0,155,297	0,239,102	ADMINISTRATION TOTAL	10,119,070	1,375,340	0,753,902	11,035,115	11,200,900	11,360,000	11,544,220

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24		YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
						P	UBLIC ORDER	R & SAFETY							
Fire Services								Fire Services							
Cont. to Fire Board	27,857	27,857	20,893	28,693	29,270	29,860	30,460								
Rural Fire Services															
Coonamble Shire Contributions (Zone)	169,230	169,230	126,924	174,307	178,670	183,140	187,720								
Other Member Contributions	535,898	535,898	401,922	551,975	565,780	579,930	594,430	Other Revenue - Member Contributions	535,898	535,898	401,922	551,975	565,780	579,930	594,430
RFS Non Reimbursables	28,820	28,820	29,071	29,685	41,000	41,000	41,000	Private Works Income Hazard Reduction	319,500	319,500	0	100,000	41,000	104,040	106,130
Private Works Hazard Reduction	319,500	319,500	0	100,000	102,000	104,040	106,130								
Fire Protection Total =	1,081,305	1,081,305	578,810	884,659	916,720	937,970	959,740	Fire Protection Total =	855,398	855,398	401,922	651,975	606,780	683,970	700,560
Emergency Services								Emergency Services							
Contributions to Emergency Services	17,890	17,890	13,395	18,427	18,800	19,180	19,570	_mongoney convicts							
SES Operating Expenses	17,851	17,851	29,628	24,222	24,710	25,210	25,720								
SES Building Exp	10,000	10,000	1,599	5,000	5,100	5,210	5,320								
Emergency Services Total =	45,741	45,741	44,622	47,649	48,610	49,600	50,610	Emergency Services Total =	0	0		0	0	0	0
Animal and Basulaton, Control Samia								Animal Cantral Samiana							
Animal and Regulatory Control Servic Animal Control Ranger Salaries	es 63,845	82,345	27 270	72 400	70 220	80,290	92 200	Animal Control Services Animal Regulatory Fees & Fines	10,700	15 700	7.000	40.745	10.050	11,160	11,380
Animal Control Telephone Expenses	880	3,380	37,370 3,648	73,490 1,200	78,330 1,230	1,260	82,300 1,290	Impounding Fees & Charges	1,500	15,700 7,500	7,089 4,289	10,745 5,500	10,950 5,610	5,720	5,830
Other Animal General Expenses	23,315	23,315	6,714	5,000	5,100	5,210	5,320	Animal Control - Sundry Sales	500	500	859	825	850	870	890
Impounding & Pound Expenses	60,000	57,500	66,732	60,405	61,920	63,470	65,060	, aminar control canaly cares	000		000	520	000	0.0	333
Desexing program	10,000	10,000	0	10,000	10,250	10,510	10,780								
Animal Welfare Program	6,500	6,500	2,810	6,500	6,670	6,840	7,020								
Regulatory Control Salaries	0	0	0	90,450	95,720	98,120	100,580	Regulatory Fees and Fines	0	0	0	5,000	5,100	5,200	5,300
Regulatory Control Telephone Expenses	0	0	0	1,200	4,230	4,340	4,450	,							
Other Regulatory Control General Expenses	0	0	0	2,000	5,050	5,180	5,310								
Impounding Expenses	0	0	0	22,615	26,190	26,850	27,530								
A: 1 ID 14 D 4 IT41	104.540	100.010	447.074		204.000	200.070		A : 10 / 17 / I	40.700	00.700	10.000	00.070	00.510		
Animal and Regulatory Control Total =	164,540	183,040	117,274	272,860	294,690	302,070	309,640	Animal Control Total =	12,700	23,700	12,238	22,070	22,510	22,950	23,400
Other Public Order & Safety															
Security Cameras Insurance	1,502	1,582	1,582	1,772	1,810	1,850	1,890								
Security Camera Electricity Charges	728	728	696	779	800	820	840								
Security Cameras Repairs & Mntce	8,000	8,000	1,545	8,240	8,410	8,580	8,760								
Other Public Order & Safety	10,230	10,310	3,823	10,791	11,020	11,250	11,490	Other Public Order & Safety	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Public Order & Safety - Depreciation															
Depn - Plant & Equipment	2,090	2,090	1,568	2,090	2,047	2,047	2,047								
Depn - Buildings Specialised	71,700	71,700	53,775	71,700	61,719	61,719	61,719								
Public Order & Safety - Depreciation	73,790	73,790	55,343	73,790	63,766	63,766	63,766								
								PURUS ORDER & CASSETY TOTAL	000 000	070 000	44.4.400	071017	000 000	700 000	700 000
PUBLIC ORDER & SAFETY TOTAL	1,375,606	1,394,186	799,872	1,289,749	1,334,806	1,364,656	1,395,246	PUBLIC ORDER & SAFETY TOTAL	868,098	879,098	414,160	674,045	629,290	706,920	723,960

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
							HEALTH	SERVICES							
Health Administration Health Salaries & Allowances Housing Subsidy - Health Health Staff Travelling Expenses Health Sundry Expenses Health Services Contract Staff Grant Program - Mosquito Man Plan	283,755 10,400 10,200 10,200 70,871	283,755 10,400 10,200 10,200 130,871 18,000	191,653 1,309 5,020 0 100,460 3,765	320,268 10,400 10,200 5,000 156,000	10,400 10,400 5,130	10,400 10,600 5,260	10,400 10,810 5,400	Health Administration Health Licences & Inspection Fees Mosquito Management Plan - Grant	3,486	8,486 18,000	6,435 3,765	·	8,720 0	·	9,170
Admin. & Inspection Total	385,426	463,426	302,207	501,868	514,130	526,760	539,710	Admin. & Inspection Total	3,486	26,486	10,200	8,500	8,720	8,940	9,170
HEALTH TOTAL	385,426	463,426	302,207	501,868	514,130	526,760	539,710	HEALTH TOTAL	3,486	26,486	10,200	8,500	8,720	8,940	9,170

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
EN'								RONMENT							
Noxious Plants & Animals								Noxious Plants & Animals							
Contributions and Donations - CMCC	118,174	117,833	117,833	121,370	124,410		130,720								
Noxious Plants - Control Expenses Pest Control Expenses	6,420 12,830	6,420 12,830	1,252 2,194	3,210 9,625	3,300 9,870		3,480 10,380								
Admin. & Inspection Total	137,424	137,083	121,279	134,205	137,580	141,040	144,580	Admin. & Inspection Total	0	0		0	0	0	0
Other Environmental Services								Other Environmental Services							
Environmental - Other Expenses	3,605	3,605	126	2,680	2,750	2,820	2,900	Other Environmental Services							
Subs & Membership- Environ Services	2,884	2,884	2,157	3,810	3,910	4,010	4,120								
Flood Mitigation								FLOOD MITIGATION							
Levee Banks Maintenance Expenses	60,000	60,000	389	40,000	41,000	42,030	43,090	FLOOD WITIGATION							
Flood Mitigation - Contract Services	5,000	5,000	0	5,000	5,130		5,400								
Other Environmental Protection Total	71,489	71,489	2,672	51,490	52,790	54,120	55,510	Environmental Protection Total =	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Other Environmental Protection Total _	71,409	71,409	2,672	51,490	52,790	54,120	55,510	Environmental Protection Total =		<u> </u>	<u> </u>	0	0	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Solid Waste Management - Collection	on							SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT							
Contractors Solid Waste Collections	150,280	150,280	121,333	182,205	186,770	191,440	196,230	Domestic Waste Annual Charges - Domestic	604,890	605,200	504,459	824,350	989,220	1,187,060	1,305,760
Bulk Waste - Kerbside Collection	75,000	75,000	75,000	70,960	72,740		76,430	Domestic Waste Annual Charges - Commerical	0	0	0	0	0	-	
Purchase of Waste Bins	0	0	3,250	4,310	4,420	4,540	4,660	DWM Extra Charges	6,996	6,996	11,041	12,300	12,420		12,660
								Less: Pension Write Off Pensioner Subsidy	(27,220) 15,122	(24,220) 13,022	(24,076) 12,942	(24,080) 13,000	(24,320) 13,130		(24,800) 13,390
Solid Waste Management - Disposal Waste Facility Salaries and Wages	0	0	0	414,465	424,830	435,460	446,350	Solid Waste Management - Disposal Waste Facility Gate Takings - Domestic	0	14,400	13,121	39,400	39,790	40,180	40,580
Waste - Housing Subsidy	0	0	0	10,400	10,400		10,400	Waste Facility Gate Takings - Domestic Waste Facility Gate Takings - Commercial	0	21,600	18,932	112,800			116,200
Waste Facility (Tip) Insurance	2,600	2,636	2,636	2,952	3,030	3,110	3,190	Sale of new household bins	5,000	5,000	3,360	7,500	7,570		7,710
Electricity - Waste Depot	1,200	1,200	682	750	770	790	810	Sale of Recyclables	0	0	0	114,400	115,540	116,690	117,850
Telephone & Comms - Waste Depot	600	1,850	1,846	1,906	1,960	2,010	2,070	Grant Income - Establish Recycle Centre	0	15,539	0	0	0		0
Waste Depots - Rates & Charges	530	756	756	1,000	1,030	1,060	1,090								
General Expenses - Waste Disposal	122,470	122,470	22,469	29,550	30,290	,	31,830								
Waste Depot Operations Waste Buildings Maintenance	462,020 10,000	702,020 25,000	824,651 8,593	619,714	635,210 25,630	651,100 26,280	667,380 26,940								
Clean up of Old Tip Facility - Coonamble	60,000	100,000	0,595	25,000 200,000	205,000										
Garbage Disposal Total =	884,700	1,181,212	1,061,216	1,563,212	1,602,080	1,641,930	1,682,770	Garbage Disposal Total =	604,788	657,537	539,778	1,099,670	1,267,270	1,467,860	1,589,350

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
							ENVI	RONMENT							
Street Cleaning								Street Cleaning							
General Expenses - Street Cleaning	293,715	293,715	223,342	305,875	313,530	321,370	329,410								
Street Cleaning Total =	293,715	293,715	223,342	305,875	313,530	321,370	329,410	Street Cleaning Total =	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
STORMWATER / URBAN DRAINAGE								STORMWATER / URBAN DRAINAGE							
Stormwater Management Stormwater Drainage Maintenance	20,000	20,000	34,891	10,000	10,250	10,510	10,780	Stormwater Management	500	500	0	500	250	250	250
Stormwater Dramage Maintenance	20,000	20,000	34,091	10,000	10,250	10,510	10,760	Drainage Diagram Fees - GST Free	500	500	U	500	250	250	250
Stormwater/Urban Drainage Total =	20,000	20,000	34,891	10,000	10,250	10,510	10,780	Stormwater/Urban Drainage Total =	500	500	0	500	250	250	250
Environmental Services Depreciation	l														
Depn - Buildings Specialised	5,360	5,360	4,020	5,360	5,360	5,360	5,360								
Depn - Other Structures	19,150	19,150	14,363	19,150	7,462	7,462	7,462								
Depn - Storm Water Drainage	158,035	158,035	118,526	158,035	158,035	158,035	158,035								
Environmental Depreciation Total =	182,545	182,545	136,909	182,545	170,857	170,857	170,857	Environmental Depreciation Total =	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
ENVIRONMENT TOTAL	1,589,873	1,886,044	1,580,309	2,247,327	2,287,087	2,339,827	2,393,907	ENVIRONMENT TOTAL	605,288	658,037	539,778	1,100,170	1,267,520	1,468,110	1,589,600

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated E 2025/26	stimated E 2026/27 2	stimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26		Estimated 2027/2028
COMMUNITY SERVICES & EDUCATION															
Education Contributions- Coonamble Scholarship	3,000	3,000	3,000	3,000	3,000	3,000	3,000	Education							
Education Total	3,000	3,000	3,000	3,000	3,000	3,000	3,000	Education Total	0	0		0	0	0	0
Aged & Disabled General Expenses - Aged & Disabled	12,000	12,000	1,872	32,000	32,640	33,290	33,950	Aged & Disabled Grants Operational (State) Aged & Disabled	1,000	1,000	C	1,000	1,000	1,000	1,000
Aged & Disabled Total	12,000	12,000	1,872	32,000	32,640	33,290	33,950	Aged & Disabled Total	1,000	1,000	(1,000	1,000	1,000	1,000
Children & Youth Services								Children & Youth Services							
Salaries and Wages - Youth Services Youth Centre Insurance Youth Services Telephone Expenses	53,737 4,064 528	53,737 4,155 528	5,865 4,155 340	77,289 4,655 525	78,830 4,770 530	80,800 4,880 540	82,820 5,000 550	Sundry Income - Youth Services	0	0	C	1,000	1,020	1,040	1,060
Rates Charges Gulargambone Youth Centre General Expenses - Youth Programs Youth Service - General Expenses Repairs & Mntce - Gular Youth Centre	1,950 23,920 10,000 10,200	1,950 66,320 10,000 10,200	1,076 46,192 780 728	1,240 56,100 5,000 10,200	1,270 57,500 5,120 10,450	1,300 58,930 5,240 10,710	1,330 60,400 5,370 10,970	Grant Funds - School Holiday Program	0	22,400	22,400	7,000	7,140	7,280	7,420
Cleaning - Gular Youth Centre Grant Expenditure - TARP Youth Services Grant Funded Program - Youth Council	8,160 0 40,000	8,160 43,360 40,000	283 0 0		5,120 0 0	5,240 0 0	5,370 0 0	Grants - Tarp Program Grants - Youth Council	0 34,615	43,360 34,615	(-	0 0	0	0
Children & Youth Services Total	152,559	238,410	59,419	160,009	163,590	167,640	171,810	Children & Youth Services Total	34,615	100,375	22,400	0 8,000	8,160	8,320	8,480
Other Community Services Community Services - General Exp	10,000	10,000	1,216	10,000	20,000	20,000	20,000	Other Community Services							
Community Services - Salaries and Wages Grant Prog - Reconnect Regional NSW (Family Youth Fes Regional Youth Empowerment Program	243,590 101,127 0	243,590 96,901 403,221	28,597 71,697 220,516	220,902 0 475,000	337,150 0 117,979	343,890 0 0	350,760 0 0	Grants - Reconnect Regional NSW (Family Youth Fest) Grants - Regional Youth Investment Program	101,127 0	96,901 403,221	71,696 (475,000		0	0
Other Community Services Total Community Services - Depreciation	354,717	753,712	322,026	705,902	475,129	363,890	370,760	Other Community Services Total Community Services - Depreciation	101,127	500,122	71,696	475,000	117,979	0	0
Depn - Buildings Specialised	17,861	17,861	13,396	17,861	17,861	17,861	17,861								
Community Services - Depreciation	17,861	17,861	13,396	17,861	17,861	17,861	17,861	Community Services - Depreciation	0	0	C	0	0	0	0
COMMUNITY & EDUCATION SERVICES TOTAL	540,137	1,024,983	399,713	918,772	692,220	585,681	597,381	COMMUNITY & EDUCATION SERVICES TOTAL	136,742	601,497	94,096	484,000	127,139	9,320	9,480

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
						HOUS	SING & COMM	UNITY SERVICES							
Council Housing								Council Housing							
Council Housing Insurance	21,740	22,722	22,721	25,448	26,090	26,750	27,420	Council Housing Rental Income	58,110	70,110	19,550	66,300	67,960	69,660	71,410
Council Housing Rates & Charges	37,145	36,163	17,128	28,230	28,940	29,670	30,420								
Council Housing Maintenance Expenses	69,255	69,255	48,969	68,000	69,700	71,500	73,300								
Council Housing Total =	128,140	128,140	88,818	121,678	124,730	127,920	131,140	Council Housing Total =	58,110	70,110	19,550	66,300	67,960	69,660	71,410
Public Cemeteries						·		Public Cemeteries							
Cemeteries Insurance	0	152	152	170	180	190	200	Cemetery Fees	124,137	124,137	74,595	94,370	101,450	109,060	117,240
Cemeteries Rates & User Charges	16,395	16,395	4,846	14,400		15,130	15,510	ochicicity i cos	124,107	124,107	74,555	34,570	101,400	103,000	117,240
Cemeteries Maintenance Expenses	165,915	165,915	84,645	149,500	153,240	157,080	161,010								
Cemetery - Contract services	0	22,168	22,168	0	0	0	0								
Public Cemeteries Total =	182,310		111,811	164,070	168,180	172,400	176,720	Public Cemeteries Total =	124,137	124,137	74,595	94,370	101,450	109,060	117,240
Public Conveniences								Public Conveniences							
Public Conveniences Insurance	1,049	1,459	1,459	1,635	1,670	1,710	1,750								
Public Conveniences Maintenance	123,860	123,860	100,365	125,980	129,120	132,340	135,640								
Public Conveniences Total =	124,909	125,319	101,824	127,615	130,790	134,050	137,390	Public Conveniences Total =	0	0		0	0	0	0
Street Lighting								Street Lighting							
Street Lighting Electricity Charges	126,542	126,542	93,006	135,400	137,970	140,590	143,260	Street Lighting Subsidy	39,000	39,000	0	39,000	39,000	39,000	39,000
Street Lighting Maintenance	5,000	5,000	1,430	5,000	5,000	5,000	5,000								
Street Lighting Total =	131,542	131,542	94,436	140,400	142,970	145,590	148,260	Street Lighting Total =	39,000	39,000	0	39,000	39,000	39,000	39,000
		,	,		, , , , ,	,	,			,			55,555		
Town Planning								Town Planning							
Town Planning - Contract Services	50,000	145,000	27,507	110,600	52,810	53,860	54,930	Development Application Fees	35,500	70,500	59,016	70,500	72,270	74,080	75,940
Town Planning Legal Expenses	15,000	15,000	0	10,000	10,200	10,400	10,600	Subdivision Fees	1,000		881	1,000	1,030	1,060	1,090
Town Planning - Sundry Expenses	2,000	2,000	94	2,000	2,040	2,080	2,120	Certificates Sec 149	17,500	17,500	15,906	17,500	17,940	18,390	18,850
Town Planning - Portal Awareness Training	2,000	2,000	0	2,000	2,040	2,080	2,120	Certificates Sec 735A O/S Notices	3,000	4,500	3,200	4,500	4,620	4,740	4,860
								Town Planning Sundry Income	500	500	0	500	520	540	560
Town Planning Total =	69,000	164,000	27,601	124,600	67,090	68,420	69,770	Town Planning Total =	57,500	94,000	79,003	94,000	96,380	98,810	101,300
Housing & Community Depreciation															
Depn - Buildings Specialised	10,345	10,345	7,759	10,345	10,345	10,345	10,345								
Depn - Buildings Non Specialised	15,484	15,484	11,613	15,484	15,484	15,484	15,484								
Depn - Other Structures	24,101	24,101	18,076	24,101	24,101	24,101	24,101								
Total Housing & Community Depn	49,930	49,930	37,448	49,930	49,930	49,930	49,930								
HOUSING & COMMUNITY					_			HOUSING & COMMUNITY					_		
AMENITIES TOTAL	685,831	803,561	461,938	728,293	683,690	698,310	713,210	AMENITIES TOTAL	278,747	327,247	173,149	293,670	304,790	316,530	328,950

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
WATER SUP								LY OPERATIONS							
Coonamble Water Operations								Coonamble Water Operations							
Insurance Coonamble Water Supply	40,778	43,865	43,865	49,130	54,050	59,460	65,410	Annual Charges Coonamble Water Access	697,476	701,004	700,957	737,005	773,855	812,550	853,180
Electricity - Coonamble Water Supply	95,668	92,668	76,443	101,925	103,970	106,050	108,180	Less: Pension Rebate Coonamble	(17,771)	(17,771)	(17,659)	(17,835)	(18,350)	(18,530)	(18,900)
Coonamble Wtr Cont to Training Costs	21,590	21,590	21,590	22,240	22,690	23,150	23,620	Coonamble Water Extra Charges	13,005	23,005	21,787	27,990	28,550	29,120	29,700
Telephone & Comms - Coonamble Water	2,202	2,202	1,498	1,930	1,970	2,010	2,060	Coonamble Water Connection Fees	5,000	5,000	2,875		2,040	2,090	2,130
Rates & Charges Coonamble Water	3,990	3,990	2,612	3,005	3,070	3,140	3,210	Coonamble Water User Pays Water	847,530	847,077	631,210		1,032,715	1,084,350	1,138,570
Water Treatment & Misc Expenses	262,231	262,231	190,211	311,120	317,350	323,700	330,180	Sundry Sales - Coonamble Water	15,000	15,000	6,835	7,110	15,810	16,130	16,400
Repairs & Mntce Coonamble Water	559,532	559,532	299,496	560,810	572,030	583,480	595,150	Grant Op (State) Cmble Wtr Pens Subs	11,100	11,100	9,512	9,630	9,910	10,010	10,210
Coonamble Water - Contract Services	10,660	10,660	2,184	2,000	2,040	2,090	2,140	Interest on Invests Coonamble Water	81,650	81,650	51,123	73,920	7,600	7,760	7,900
Coonamble Water Meter Reading	57,400	69,400	28,813	69,400	70,790	72,210	73,660	Insurance claim procceds	0	17,525	0	0	0	0	0
Administration - Engineering	110,449	110,449	87,343	125,580	128,100	130,670	133,290								
Development of IWCM Coonamble Shire Cour	199,165	199,165	0	199,165	0	0	0	Grant Funds - Develop IWCM	121,051	121,051	0	121,051	0	0	0
Advance Operational Support - Grant Funded	0	150,000	0	0	0	0	0	Grant Funds - SSWP - Advanced Support Program'	0	150,000	50,000	0	0	0	0
Depreciation - Coonamble Water	316,055	342,296	256,296	342,296	349,140	356,125	363,250								
Total Coonamble Water Operations	1,679,720	1,868,048	1,010,351	1,788,601	1,625,200	1,662,085	1,700,150	Total Coonamble Water Operations	1,774,041	1,954,641	1,456,639	1,947,411	1,852,130	1,943,480	2,039,190
Quambone Water Operations								Quambone Water Operations							
Insurance Quambone Water Supply	302	327	327	365	410	460	510	Annual Charges Quambone Water Access	49,260	51,105	51,105	50,470	52,995	54,320	55,680
Electricity - Quambone Water Supply	2,343	2,318	1,514	2,335	5,100	5,210	5,320	Less: Pensioner Subsidy - Quambone	(884)	(700)	(700)		(700)	(700)	(700)
Other Expenses Quambone Water	26,582	31,582	22,640	31,500	16,130	16,460	16,790	Quambone Water Extra Charges	1,040	1,040	1,430		1,550	1,580	1,610
Repairs & Mntce Quambone Water	58,178	53,178	21,946	45,100	59,950	46,000	46,920	Quambone Water User Pays Water	25,710	25,710	6,211	29,120	30,575	32,105	33,710
Quambone Water Meter Reading	4,900	2,300	821	2,300	3,380	3,390	3,460	Sundry Sales Quambone	300	450	451	450	310	320	300
Depreciation - Quambone Water	18,189	21,790	16,343	21,790	22,225	22,670	23,125								
Total Quambone Water Operations	110,494	111,495	63,591	103,390	107,195	94,190	96,125	Total Quambone Water Operations	75,426	77,605	58,497	80,855	84,730	87,625	90,600
Gulargambone Water								Gulargambone Water							
Insurance Gular Water Supply	1,632	1,785	1,785	2,000	2,200	2,420	2,670	Annual Charges Gular Water Access	178,540	178,540	177,432	180,800	185,320	189,955	194,705
Electricity - Gular Water Supply	16,840	16,687	10,871	17,185	33,040	33,710	34,390	Less: Pension Rebate	(2,917)	(2,712)	(2,713)		(3,330)	(3,330)	(3,420)
Gular Wtr Cont to Training Costs	2,935	2,935	2,935	3,025	2,910	3,060	3,130	Gular Water Extra Charges	3,835	5,835	6,765		1,040	1,040	1,040
Other Expenses Gular Water	20.419	30,419	24,212	28,290	24.870	25,350	25,860	Gular Water User Pavs Water	93,620	93,620	25.177		109,920	113,680	115,900
Repairs & Mntce Gular Water	92,876	82,876	33,487	46,600	78,660	47,530	48,480	Sundry Sales - Gular Water	250	750	636	-, -	260	270	200
Gular Water Meter Reading	7,700	1,200	851	1,200	3,310	3,320	3,390	Grant Op (State) Gular Water Pens Subs	1,880	1,980	1,980		1,800	1,800	1,800
g	.,	1,=00		-,	2,2.2	-,	-,	Interest on Invests Gular Water	34.990	34,990	21,910		3.310	3.380	3.400
Depreciation - Gulargambone	53,434	56,964	42,723	56,964	58,105	59,265	60,450		- 1,	- 1,	,		2,2.2	2,222	2,122
Total Gulargambone Water Operations	195,836	192,866	116,864	155,264	203,095	174,655	178,370	Total Gulargambone Water Operations	310,198	313,003	231,187	295,590	298,320	306,795	313,625
WATER SUPPLY TOTAL	1,986,050	2,172,409	1,190,806	2,047,255	1,935,490	1,930,930	1,974,645	WATER SUPPLY TOTAL	2,159,665	2,345,249	1,746,323	2,323,856	2,235,180	2,337,900	2,443,415

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
						SI	EWERAGE SERVI	CES OPERATIONS							
Coonamble Sewerage Operations								Coonamble Sewerage Operations							
Insurance - Coonamble Sewer	998	1,084	1,084	1,215	1,340	1,480	1,630	Annual Charges Coonamble Sewer Access	793,650	798,000	798,662	875,770	717,150	791,100	,
Electricity - Coonamble Sewer	70,131	70,045	31,914	48,180	33,150	33,830	34,520	Less: Pension Rebate	(15,782)	(15,782)	(15,762)	(15,920)	(8,080)	(8,080)	(8,080
Telephone & Comms - Coonamble Sewer	2,137	2,137	1,662	2,140	1,840	1,840	,	Coonamble Sewer Extra Charges	7,170	12,170	11,448	15,010		15,610	15,92
Coonamble Sewer Cont to Training	19,595	19,595	19,595	20,185	21,380	22,450	22,900	Coonamble Sewer - Connection Fees	6,776	6,776	3,005	4,000	1,500	1,500	1,500
Rates & User Charge Coonamble Sewer	25,370	25,370	3,332	14,175	14,610	15,050	15,510	Coonamble Sewer User Pays Charges	215,775	215,775	30,100	180,100	196,160	244,240	316,360
Other Expenses - Coonamble Sewer	10,108	10,108	7,107	10,100	10,310	10,520	10,740	Interest on Invests Coonamble Sewer	80,800	115,800	78,746	73,920	75,400	76,910	78,450
Repairs & Mntce - Coonamble Sewer	432,516	432,516	295,513	383,900	459,890	465,120	474,440	Sundry Sales - Coonamble Sewer	13,324	13,324	7,869	12,855	13,110	13,370	13,640
Coonamble Sewer - Contract Services	14,519	14,519	0	20,000	20,400	20,810	21,230	Grant Op (State) Cmble Swr Pens Subs	8,836	8,836	8,597	8,645	4,360	4,360	4,360
Administration - Engineering	54,400	54,400	43,020	61,850	63,090	64,350	65,640								
Depreciation - Sewerage Operations	259,564	294,555	220,916	294,555	300,445	306,455	312,585								
Total Coonamble Operations	889,338	924,329	624,143	856,300	926,455	941,905	961,035	TOTAL SEWERAGE SERVICES	1,110,549	1,154,899	922,664	1,154,380	1,014,910	1,139,010	1,255,100
Gulargambone Sewerage Operations								Gulargambone Sewerage Operations							
Insurance - Gular Sewer	1,504	1,650	1,650	1,650	1,820	2,010	2,220	Annual Charges Gular Sewer Access	166,000	161,650	159,726	168,950	158,760	162,520	166,280
Electricity - Gular Sewer	5,233	5,087	5,422	8,965	11,220	11,460	11,700	Less: Pension Rebate	(2,607)	(2,607)	(2,532)	(2,555)	(2,020)	(2,020)	(2,020
Gular Sewer Cont. to Training	6,970	6,970	6,970	7,180	7,540	7,920	8,320	Gular Sewer Extra Charges	3,175	5,675	5,682	6,870	7,010	7,150	7,29
Other Expenses - Gular Sewer	3,825	3,825	1,835	3,875	3,960	4,040	4,130	Gular Sewer - Connection Fees	250	250	0	250	260	270	280
Repairs & Mntce - Gular Sewer	142,044	142,044	60,911	77,500	139,870	79,050	80,630	Gular Sewer User Pays Charges	37,740	37,740	3,529	31,970	34,310	37,890	42,360
·								Interest on Invests Gular Sewer	34,720	34,720	33,748	31,680	32,310	32,960	33,620
								Grant Op (State) Gular Sewer Pens Subs	2,330	2,330	1,367	1,385	1,090	1,090	1,090
								Sundry Sales - Gulargambone Sewer	1,000	1,000	591	1,000	1,030	1,060	1,090
Depreciation - Sewerage Services	49,345	75,006	56,255	49,345	50,330	51,335	52,360								
TOTAL SEWERAGE SERVICES	208,921	234,582	133,043	148,515	214,740	155,815	159,360	TOTAL SEWERAGE SERVICES	242,608	240,758	202,110	239,550	232,750	240,920	249,990
SEWERAGE SERVICES OPERATIONS TOTAL	1,098,259	1,158,911	757,186	1,004,815	1,141,195	1,097,720	1,120,395	SEWERAGE SERVICES OPERATIONS TOTAL	1,353,157	1,395,657	1,124,774	1,393,930	1,247,660	1,379,930	1,505,090

Page 73

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
						 R	RECREATION & C	ULTURE							
PUBLIC LIBRARIES								PUBLIC LIBRARIES							
Library Staff Salaries & Allowances	146,712		96,263	152,745	156,570	139,110	142,590	Sundry Sales - Library	750	750	536	750	770		810
Library Staff Travel Expenses	1,000		0	1,000	1,030	1,030	1,060	Grant Op (State) - Per Capita Grant	74,395	71,724	71,724	73,875	74,395	74,395	74,395
Insurance - Library	16,698		17,483	19,580	20,070	17,930	18,380								
Electricity - Library	9,534	8,749	5,478	10,465	10,730	8,970	9,200								
Library Telephone & Comms Charges	4,150		2,507	4,460	4,260	4,260	4,370								
Contributions - North West Library	66,470		69,361	71,440	68,140	68,140	69,850								
Rates & User Charges - Libraries	4,575		3,466	4,802	4,690	4,690	4,810								
Printing and Stationary - Libraries	6,196		3,837	5,925	6,360	6,360	6,520								
Library Postage	1,000	,	303	1,000	1,030	1,030	1,060								
General Expenses - No GST	1,000		193	1,000	1,030	1,030	1,060								
General Expenses - Library	4,000		3,189	6,000	4,100	6,150	6,310								
Repairs and Mntce - Libraries	16,217	16,217	8,837	16,200	16,630	16,630	17,050								
Subscriptions and M'ships & Licences	2,250	2,250	1,138	2,320	2,310	2,310	2,370								
Library - Contract Services	24,754	32,754	24,754	25,745	25,380	33,580	34,420								
LSP Grant Expenditure - Library	11,405		3,372	11,400	10,000	5,000	5,000								
Dolly Parton Imagination Library	0	0	0	9,000	18,000	45,000	0								
Public Libraries Total =	315,961	314,961	240,181	343,082	350,330	361,220	324,050	Public Libraries Total =	75,145	72,474	72,259	74,625	75,165	75,185	75,205
			·	·	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·								•	·	•
Museums Operations								Museums Operations							
Insurance - Museum	6,033	6,321	6,321	7,080	7,260	7,450	7,640	Sundry Sales & Services	200	200	163	200	210	210	220
Electricity - Museum	1,020	732	512	785	810	840	870								
Telephone & Comms - Museum	500	500	110	500	520	540	560								
Rates & User Charges - Museum	1,195	1,195	1,321	1,700	1,750	1,800	1,850								
Operations & Maintenance - Museum	10,528	13,528	8,707	13,530	13,870	14,220	14,580								
General Expenses	200	200	0	200	210	220	230								
Museum Total =	19,476	22,476	16,971	23,795	24,420	25,070	25,730	Museum Total =	200	200	163	200	210	210	220
Public Hall Operations								PUBLIC HALLS							
Insurance - Public Halls	5,051	5,283	5,283	5,917	6,070	6,230	6,390	I OBLIG HALLS							
Electricity - Public Halls	1,000		337	822	850	880	910								
Repairs & Maintenance - Public Halls	27,500		3,920	27,500	28,190	28,900	29,630								
Public Halls Total =	33,551	33,551	9,540	34,239	35,110	36,010	36,930	Public Halls Total =	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Other Cultural Services							_	Other Cultural Services							
Contributions - Arts Council	11,741	12,169	12,169	12,535	12,850	13,180	13,510								
General Exps - Other Cultural Services	2,200		476	2,200	2,260	2,320	2,380								
Other Cultural Services Total =	13,941	14,369	12,645	14,735	15,110	15,500	15,890	Other Cultural Services Total =	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
						R	RECREATION & C	CULTURE							
Sporting Grounds Operations								Sporting Grounds Operations							
Electricity - Sporting Grounds	12,000	12,000	4,722	10,000	10,250	10,510	10,780	User Charges - Sportsgrounds	10,500	10,500	17,300	20,700	22,770	25,047	27,552
Rates & User Charges Sports Grounds	61,705		14,153	61,150		64,250	65,860	3 1 3				•			
Repairs & Mntce - Sporting Grounds	144,400		89,699	150,510		158,140	162,100								
Sportsground - Specific Works	20,000		13,987	20,000	20,000	20,000	20,000								
Sporting Grounds Total =	238,105	238,105	122,561	241,660	247,210	252,900	258,740	Sporting Grounds Total =	10,500	10,500	17,300	20,700	22,770	25,047	27,552
Swimming Pools								Swimming Pools							
Salaries and Wages- Swimming Pool	155,375	77,375	73,757	80,860	82,890	84,970	87,100	Swimming Pools User Fees	21,500	8,500	9,892	11,000	11,280	11,570	11,860
Insurance - Swimming Pools	39,996	41,827	41,827	46,845		49,230	50,470	3	,	-,	.,	,	,	,-	,
Electricity - Swimming Pools	40,166		27,992	41,020		43,110	44,190								
Telephones - Swimming Pools	1,500		583	1,545		1.630	1,680								
Rates & User Charges - Swim Pools	52,275	52,275	30,034	43,625		45,840	46,990								
Pool- EPA Licence Fees	3,001	3,001	2,223	3,000	,	3,160	3,240								
Operating Costs - Swimming Pools	15,000		0	0	0	0	0								
Repairs & Mntce - Swimming Pools	222,970	222,970	157,551	205,765		216,190	221,600								
Contractor fees - Swimming Pool Operations	20,000	160,000	154,964	160,000	164,000	168,100	172,310								
Swimming Pools Total =	550,283	597,283	488,931	582,660	597,260	612,230	627,580	Swimming Pools Total =	21,500	8,500	9,892	11,000	11,280	11,570	11,860
Parks & Gardens Operations								Parks & Gardens Operations							
Insurance & Electricity- Parks and Gardens	14,085	14,085	12,872	16,325	16,740	17,160	17,590	Parks & Reserves Fees	1,000	1,500	1,145	1,250	1,300	1,400	1,500
Rates & User Chgs - Parks & Gardens	62,230		41,610	70,470	72,240	74,050	75,910								
Repairs & Mntce - Parks & Gardens	317,600	320,600	209,515	349,370	358,110	367,070	376,250								
Facilities upgrade reimbursement	0	23,703	0	0	0	0	0								
Parks & Gardens Total =	393,915	420,618	263,997	436,165	447,090	458,280	469,750	Parks & Gardens Total =	1,000	1,500	1,145	1,250	1,300	1,400	1,500
Chausana d'Oranationa								Ohd							
Showground Operations	20.404	04.000	04.000	22 500	00.070	00.650	04.050	Showground	40.000	20.000	04 745	06.050	07.000	07 700	00 400
Insurance - Showground	20,104	21,028	21,028	22,500		23,650	24,250	Rents & Fees	18,000	20,000	24,715		27,000	27,700	,
Electricity - Showground	13,000		5,128	13,525		14,220	14,580	Donations - RV Camping	1,500	1,500	920	1,500	1,500	1,500	1,500
Rates & User Chgs - Showgrounds General Exps - Event Preparation	29,090 26,000		15,881 7,057	34,020 27,560		35,410 28,960	36,120 29,690								
Repairs & Maintenance - Showground	112,200	112,200	7,057	115,920	,	121,800	29,690 124,850								
Rodeo Arena/Showground Total =	200.394	200,394	120.691	213.525	218,720	224,040	229,490	Rodeo Arena/Showground Total =	19,500	21,500	25.635	27,750	28.500	29,200	29.900

Item 10.7 - Annexure 1

Page 15

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
						R	ECREATION & C	ULTURE							
Other Sport & Recreation								Other Sport & Recreation							
Insurance - Other Sport and Rec	21,379	22,979	22,979	25,035	25,670	26,320	26,980	•							
Electricity - Other Sport and Rec	800	800	267	700	720	740	760								
Contributions - Coonamble Racecourse	5,000	5,000	0	5,000	5,000	5,000	5,000								
Rates & User Charges Other Sport & Rec	7,090	5,490	3,713	5,920	6,070	6,230	6,390								
Repairs & Mntce Other Sport and Rec	1,600	1,600	1,395	2,570	2,640	2,710	2,780								
Town Approaches Maintenance	60,000	60,000	46,790	60,840	62,370	63,930	65,530								
Other Sport & Recreation Total	95,869	95,869	75,144	100,065	102,470	104,930	107,440	Other Sport & Recreation Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	C
Recreation & Culture Depreciation															
Depn - Plant & Equipment	164,554	164,554	123,416	164,554	166,228	166,228	166,228								
Depn - Furniture & Fittings	7,260	7,260	5,445	7,260	7,201	7,201	7,201								
Depn - Buildings Specialised	242,108	242,108	181,581	242,108	282,669	282,669	282,669								
Depn - Buildings Non Specialised	450	450	338	450	991	991	991								
Depn - Other Structures	246,700	246,700	185,025	246,700	220,088	220,088	220,088								
Recreation & Culture Depreciation Total	661,072	661,072	495,805	661,072	677,177	677,177	677,177								
RECREATION & CULTURE TOTAL	2,522,567	2,598,698	1,846,466	2,650,997	2,714,897	2,767,357	2,772,777	RECREATION & CULTURE TOTAL	127,845	114,674	126,394	135,525	139,225	142,612	146,237

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
					MININ	G, MANUF	ACTURING	& CONSTRUCTION							
Building Control General Exps - Building Control	5,000	5,000	686	5,000	5,090	5,300	5,500	Building Control Fees General- Building Control Commissions - Building Control Building Control - Regulatory Fines	30,780 510 3,000	30,780 510 3,000	37,595 65 0	500		36,280 520 3,000	530
Building Control Total =	5,000	5,000	686	5,000	5,090	5,300	5,500	Building Control Total =	34,290	34,290	37,660	40,500	39,140	39,800	40,470
Other Mining, Manufacturing & Construction Quarries, Pits & Crusher Operations Salaries and Wages - Quarry & Pits Salaries and Wages - Crusher Operations Quarry - Housing Subsidy Royalties - Quarry & Crusher Ops Insurance - Quarry Operations Electricity - Quarry Operations Telephone & Comms Quarry Operations Rates & User Charges - Quarry Ops General Exps - Quarry & Crusher Ops Printing & Stationery - Quarry Ops Quarry & Crusher Operating Costs Repairs & Mntce Quarry & Crush Ops Contractors - Quarry Operations Plant and equipment - Quarry Ops Quarry Loam Pit Operations Business Case -Quarry Optimization	0 404,230 0 97,275 3,320 65,040 1,795 2,515 194,890 500 320,945 56,045 1,124,445 318,470 50,000 0	0 504,230 0 127,275 3,493 49,867 1,795 1,772 694,890 500 320,945 56,045 1,374,445 418,470 50,000	0 145,000 5,200 89,782 3,641 31,511 1,131 1,772 480,860 193 566,456 46,351 1,498,057 128,806 3,695	291,325 435,044 10,400 119,710 3,912 40,720 1,555 1,845 469,680 500 388,450 149,785 1,149,930 125,000	445,930 10,400 122,710 4,010 41,740 1,600 1,900 481,430 520 398,170 153,530 1,028,680 128,130 20,500	328,450 457,080 10,400 125,780 4,120 42,790 1,640 1,950 493,470 540 408,130 157,370 1,054,400 131,340 21,020 131,340	2,000 505,810 560 418,340 161,310 1,080,760 134,630 21,550	Other Mining, Manufacturing & Construction Quarries, Pits & Crusher Operations Fees - Quarry Public Sales Fees - Quarry Internal Sales	1,691,870 1,224,480	1,691,870 1,424,480	1,772,935 1,346,714			2,052,410 1,830,890	
Quarries, Pits & Crusher Operations	2,639,470	3,603,727	3,002,455	3,332,856	3,287,810	3,369,820	3,453,880	Quarries, Pits & Crusher Operations	2,916,350	3,116,350	3,119,649	3,522,247	3,698,370	3,883,300	4,077,480
Mining & Const Depreciation Depn - Plant & Equipment Depn - Buildings Specialised Depn - Other Structures	165,210 5,790 5,880	165,210 5,790 5,880	82,605 2,895 2,940	166,693 5,790 5,880	5,940	166,965 6,000 5,930	223,567 6,981 5,687								
Mining & Const Depreciation Total	176,880	176,880	88,440	178,363	182,840	178,895	236,235								
MINING, MANUFACTURING & CONSTRUCTION TOTAL	2,821,350	3,785,607	3,091,581	3,516,219	3,475,740	3,554,015	3,695,615	MINING, MANUFACTURING & CONSTRUCTION TOTAL	2,950,640	3,150,640	3,157,309	3,562,747	3,737,510	3,923,100	4,117,950

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26		Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
						TRANS	SPORT & C	OMMUNICATION							
Urban Roads - Local Sealed Urban Roads Maintenance Unsealed Urban Roads Maintenance Fixing Local Roads - Pothole Repair Program Yr 2 Regional Emergency Road Repair Fund program	96,400 67,535 0	96,400 67,535 11,589 0	46,891 23,279 11,589 0	99,292 69,561 0 100,000	101,800 71,400 0 102,500	104,400 73,200 0 105,100	182,100 75,100 0 0	Operating Grants Financial Assist Grant- Roads Roads to Recovery Grant Funds NSW Local Government - Recovery Grant	1,639,725 1,859,636 0	276,370 1,859,636 1,000,000	207,277 0 0	2,170,130 929,818 0	2,211,370 929,818 0	2,253,390 939,120 0	2,296,210 948,520 0
Urban Roads Mntce Total =	163,935	175,524	81,759	268,853	275,700	282,700	257,200	Operating Grant Funds Total =	3,499,361	3,136,006	207,277	3,099,948	3,141,188	3,192,510	3,244,730
Sealed Rural Roads - Local Sealed Rural Roads Maintenance Fixing Local Roads - Pothole Repair Program Yr 2 Regional and Local Roads Repair Program Regional Emergency Road Repair Fund program	300,000 110,570 0 0	300,000 151,108 957,738 400,000	88,295 154,638 957,738 5,040	309,000 0 0 450,000	316,730 0 0 461,300	324,650 0 0 472,900	432,800 0 0 0	Sealed Rural Roads - Local Grant Funds - Fixing Local Roads Pothole Repair Yr2 Grant Funds (RERRF)	110,570 0	0 4,115,009	0	0	0	0	0
Sealed Rural Roads - Local	410,570	1,808,846	1,205,711	759,000	778,030	797,550	432,800	Sealed Rural Roads - Local	110,570	4,115,009	0	0	0	0	0
Unsealed Rural Roads - Local Unsealed Rural Roads Maintenance Regional Emergency Road Repair Fund program	718,400 0	718,400 0	323,970 0	739,952 300,000	758,450 307,500	777,410 315,200	796,845 0	RURAL ROADS - UNSEALED Flood Damage Funding	8,460,040	8,460,040	1,830,123	4,839,955	0	0	0
Unsealed Rural Roads - Local	718,400	718,400	323,970	1,039,952	1,065,950	1,092,610	796,845	Unsealed Rural Roads - Local	8,460,040	8,460,040	1,830,123	4,839,955	0	0	0
Local Bridges - M & R Local Bridges Maintenance	25,000	25,000	0	25,750	26,400	27,060	27,740	BRIDGES - RURAL UNSEALED ROADS							
Bridges - Rural Roads Total =	25,000	25,000	0	25,750	26,400	27,060	27,740	Bridges - Rural Roads Total =	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Regional Roads								Regional Roads							
Sealed Rural Roads - Regional Reg Roads Sealed Maintenance Fixing Local Roads - Pothole Repair Program Yr 1 Regional and Local Roads Repair Program Regional Emergency Road Repair Fund program	517,580 165,860 0 0	517,580 217,290 1,511,275 0	233,851 228,081 1,008,220 0	458,107 0 0 300,000	612,690 0 0 307,500	618,810 0 0 315,200	624,990 0 0	Regional Roads Block Funding Grant Funds - Fixing Local Roads Pothole Repair Yr 1	1,403,900 165,860	1,403,900 0	708,500 0	1,403,900 0	1,417,940 0	1,432,120 0	1,446,450 0
Unsealed Rural Roads - Regional Reg Roads Unsealed Maintenance	61,810	61,810	25,460	63,000	113,630	114,770	115,920								
Bridges SRR - Regional Reg Roads Bridges Maintenance	20,600	20,600	0	40,000	40,400	40,810	41,220								
Main Roads Total =	765,850	2,328,555	1,495,612	861,107	1,074,220	1,089,590	782,130	Main Roads Total =	1,569,760	1,403,900	708,500	1,403,900	1,417,940	1,432,120	1,446,450

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26		 Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
						TRANS	SPORT & C	OMMUNICATION							
A consideration								Assestances							
Aerodromes Aerodrome Insurances	4,453	4,654	4,654	5,212	5,350	5,490	5,630	Aerodromes Lease Rental Income	1,000	1,000	2,515	2,515	2,550	2,580	2,610
Aerodrome Electricity	5,300	5,099	1,464	5,456	5,600	5,740	5,890	Eddo Nortal modific	1,000	1,000	2,010	2,010	2,000	2,000	2,010
Aerodrome Telephones & Comms	646	646	416	665	690	710	730								
Aerodrome Rates & Charges	16,550	16,550	14,352	15,785	16,180	16,590	17,010								
Aerodrome Maintenance	46,210	56,510	21,431	85,000	87,130	89,310	91,550								
Aerodrome Contractors Costs	42,020	42,020	37,043	5,000	5,130	5,260	5,400								
Aerodromes Total =	115,179	125,479	79,360	117,119	120,080	123,100	126,210	Aerodromes Total =	1,000	1,000	2,515	2,515	2,550	2,580	2,610
Ancillary Services								Ancillary Services							
Kerb & Guttering								Anomal y del vides							
Kerb & Gutter Maintenance	22,610	22,610	13,740	23,815	24,420	25,040	25,670								
Footpaths															
Footpaths Footpaths Maintenance	145,830	145,830	135,716	139,285	142,770	146,340	150,000								
Street Tree Maintenance	70,000	70,000	32,591	50,000	51,250	52,540	53,860								
Street Tree - Replacement Program	50,000	50,000	19,744	35,000	35,880	36,780	37,700								
Ancillary Services Total =	288,440	288,440	201,791	248,100	254,320	260,700	267,230	Ancillary Services Total =	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
-	200,110	200,110		0,.00				,							
D 01 11 0 D 11								DUO QUELTEDO A GEDVAGE							
Bus Shelters & Parking Other Transport Maintenance	5,300	5,300	3,408	5,300	5,440	5,580	5,720	BUS SHELTERS & SERVICE							
Other Transport Maintenance	3,300	3,300	3,400	5,500	3,440	3,360	3,720								
Bus Shelters & Service Total =	5,300	5,300	3,408	5,300	5,440	5,580	5,720	Bus Shelters & Service Total =	0	0		0	0	0	0
State Roads - M & R								State Roads - M & R							
State Roads Maintenance & Ordered Works	5,253,000	5,253,000	1,621,152	3,677,100	3,769,030	3,863,260	3,959,850	State Highways Routine Maint	570,180	570,180	379,798	587,285	601,970	617,020	632,450
								State Highway 11 - Work Orders	5,396,820	5,396,820	1,559,385	3,777,774	3,872,220	3,969,030	4,068,260
State Roads Total =	5,253,000	5,253,000	1,621,152	3,677,100	3,769,030	3,863,260	3,959,850	State Roads Total =	5,967,000	5,967,000	1,939,183	4,365,059	4,474,190	4,586,050	4,700,710
Transport & Communication Depression					<u></u>	<u></u>				<u> </u>	<u></u>				
Transport & Communication Depreciation Depn - Urban Roads	237,359	237,359	118,680	237,359	237,359	237,359	237,359								
Depn - Unsealed Urban Roads	14,499	14,499	7,250	14,499	14,499	14,499	14,499								
Depn - Sealed Rural Roads	794,145	794,145	397,073	794,145	794,145	794,145	794,145								
Depn - Unsealed Rural Roads	1,040,844	1,040,844	520,422		1,040,844	1,040,844	1,040,844								
Depn - Local Bridges	99,187	99,187	49,594	99,187	99,187	99,187	99,187								
Depn - Sealed Regional Roads Depn - Unsealed Regional Roads	1,112,591 37,500	1,112,591 37,500	556,296 18,750		1,112,591 37,500	1,112,591 37,500	1,112,591 37,500								
Depn - Regional Bridges	55,428	55,428	27,714		55,428	55,428	55,428								
Depn - Aerodrome Buildings	27,518	27,518	13,759	27,518	27,518	27,518	27,518								
Depn - Aerodrome Other Structures	78,461	78,461	39,231	78,461	78,461	78,461	78,461								
Depn - Kerb & Gutter	84,636	84,636	42,318	84,636	84,636	84,636	84,636								
Depn - Transport Other Structures	29,164	29,164	14,582		29,164	29,164	29,164								
Depn - Transport Other Structures	20,269	20,269	10,135	20,269	20,269	20,269	20,269								
Transport & Communication Depreciation Total	3,631,601	3,631,601	1,815,804	3,631,601	3,631,601	3,631,601	3,631,601								
TRANSPORT & COMMUNICATION TOTAL	11,377,275	14,360,145	6,828,567	10,633,882	11,000,771	11,173,751	10,287,326	TRANSPORT & COMMUNICATION TOTAL	19,607,731	23,082,955	4,687,598	13,711,377	9,035,868	9,213,260	9,394,500
=	. , .	, ,	, .,.,.	,,	, -, -	, , ,		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		, ,	, ,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	, -,	, ,, ,,	, ,

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
							ECONOM	C AFFAIRS							
Farming								Farming							
Rates & User Charges - Farming	3,655		3,074	4,610	4,730	4,850	4,980	Lease Rental - Farming lease	25,315	25,315	0	37,660	38,610	39,580	40,570
General Expenses - Farming	4,345	4,345	0	4,000	4,100	4,210	4,320								
Farming Total =	8,000	8,000	3,074	8,610	8,830	9,060	9,300	Farming Total =	25,315	25,315	0	37,660	38,610	39,580	40,570
Commons - Trust								Commons - Trust							
Commons Rates & Charges	1,690	1,690	2,523	2,650	2,720	2,790	2,860	Sundry Income - Common Fees	2,780	3,530	0	3,530	3,620	3,720	3,820
Repairs & Mntce - Common Operations	26,590	27,340	2,994		43,870			Lease Rental - Common Farming	25,500	25,500	5,499	41,920			45,160
Farming Total =	28,280	29,030	5,517	45,450	46,590	47,770	48,970	Farming Total =	28,280	29,030	5,499	45,450	46,590	47,770	48,980
Caravan Parks								Caravan Parks							
Caravan Park Insurance	8,853	9,257	9,257	10,370	10,630	10,900	11,180	Caravan Park Site Fees	20,000	20,000	19,397	27,460	28,150	28,860	29,590
Caravan Park Mntce & Repairs	50,000	50,000	1,129									,			
Caravan Parks Total =	58,853	59,257	10,386	60,370	61,880	63,440	65,040	Caravan Parks Total =	20,000	20,000	19,397	27,460	28,150	28,860	29,590
Tourism & Area Promotion								Tourism & Area Promotion							
Salaries & Wages - Visitor Centre	218,893	198,893	114,695	215,245	220,630	226,150	231,810	Sundry Sales	500	500	0	500	600	700	800
Tourism Staff Travel Expenses	4,000	4,000	1,765	4,000	4,100	4,210	4,320	Tourism Sale of Merchandise	5,000	10,000	9,572	12,500	7,900	13,200	13,600
Tourism Electricity Charges	6,584	4,584	3,539	5,645	5,800	6,000	6,200								
Tourism Telephones	1,000	1,000	100	1,000	1,030	1,060									
Tourism Insurance	6,346	,	6,647	•		,	,								
Tourism Rates & Charges	3,340	3,340	1,976	•		2,930									
Tourism Advertising & Promotion Exps	29,453	49,453	2,080			51,960	,								
Tourism Printing and Stationery	2,600	2,600	2,026			2,930	,								
Tourism Sundry Expenses	12,160		9,004			,									
Tourism VIC Maintenance	12,410	,	6,435	•		10,510									
Tourism - Wayfinding Signage package	50,000	50,000	0	,			-								
Tourism - Contract Services	10,000	10,000	0	10,000	10,250	10,510	10,780								
Tourism & Area Total =	356,786	357,087	148,267	372,502	330,570	338,910	347,450	Tourism & Area Total =	5,500	10,500	9,572	13,000	8,500	13,900	14,400

Item 10.7 - Annexure 1

Page 20

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
							ECONOMI	C AFFAIRS							
Economic Development								Economic Development							
Salaries and Wages - Economic Development	394,875	394,875	173,647	556,323	576,878	591,300		State Grant - Small Business	0	2,500	0	0	0	0	0
Housing Subsidy	5,200	5,200	0	0	0	0									
Edo Travel Expenses	9,315	9,315	1,301	5,000	5,130	5,260									
Economic Promotion Expenses Economic Development - General Expenses	28,500 27,500	28,500 27,500	0 5,742	23,500 27,500	24,090 28,190	24,700 28,900									
Financial Support for Local Business Groups	7,000	7,000	7,280	7,000	7,180	7,360									
Sponsorship of local events and initiatives	15,000	15,000	8,681	12,000	12,300	12,610									
Hosting and facilitating events and initiatives	15,000	15,000	38	15,000	15,380	15,770									
Coonamble CBD - Activation / Revitalisation	0	120,000	2,080	20,000	20,000	20,500									
Coonamble CBD - SOTS Prelim & maint Costs	0	0	2,000	75,000	25,000	25,630									
CBD - Business Incentive / Activation Fund	35,000	35,000	20,000	35,000	35,000	35,000									
Subscriptions and Memberships	10,265	10,265	7,611	10,575	10,840	11,120									
Economic Development - Contract Services	20,000	20,000	7,977	20,000	20,500	21,020									
Winter Festival	0	0	0	50,000	51,250	52,540		Grant Funding - Winter Festival	0	0	0	50,000	51,250	52,540	53,860
Tourism & Area Total =	567,655	687,655	234,357	856,898	831,738	851,710	872,200	Tourism & Area Total =	0	2,500	0	50,000	51,250	52,540	53,860
Industrial Development								Industrial Development							
Rates & User Chgs - Indust Estate	7,585	7,585	4,056	4,260	4,370	4,480									
Industrial Promotion Expenses	2,100	2,100	0	2,100	2,160	2,220									
Industrial Estate Maintenance Exps	5,410	5,410	0	5,410	5,550	5,690	5,840								
Industrial Develop Total =	15,095	15,095	4,056	11,770	12,080	12,390	12,720	Industrial Develop Total =	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Saleyards								Saleyards							
Saleyards Insurances	11,801	12,334	12,334	13,815	14,100	14,390	14,680	Saleyards Fees & Charges - Casual	3,000	4,500	3,627	4,500	4,620	4,740	4,860
Saleyards Electricity Charges	9,313	9,313	4,389	8,000	8,300	8,600	8,900	Saleyards Fees & Charges - Sales	110,000	55,000	33,770		56,380	57,790	59,240
Saleyards Telephone Expenses	646	646	416	645	670	690	710								
Saleyards Rates & Charges	12,205	12,205	6,804	11,700	12,000	12,300	12,610								
Saleyards Operating Expenses	19,765	19,765	6,907	12,360	12,670	12,990	13,320								
Saleyards Maintenance Expenses	72,270	71,737	54,092	69,250	70,990	72,770	74,590								
Saleyards Total =	126,000	126,000	84,942	115,770	118,730	121,740	124,810	Saleyards Total =	113,000	59,500	37,397	59,500	61,000	62,530	64,100
TRUCKWASH								TRUCKWASH							
Truck wash Insurance	100	80	80	90	100	110	120	Truck Wash User Fees	29,000	29,000	33,308	34,000	34,910	35,840	36,790
Truck Wash Electricity Charges	2,790	2,790	1,682	3,060	3,200	3,300	3,400								
Truck wash Rates and User Charges	15,600	15,600	571	10,000	10,300	10,600									
Truck Wash Mntce & Repairs	16,020	16,020	11,419	18,580	19,100	19,700	20,300								
Truck wash Total =	34,510	34,490	13,752	31,730	32,700	33,710	34,720	Truck wash Total =	29,000	29,000	33,308	34,000	34,910	35,840	36,790
Service NSW Agency	_	_	_					Service NSW Agency							
Salaries & Wages Service NSW Agency	85,965	85,965	60,487	92,417	98,897	101,370		Agency Commissions	107,788	107,788	80,431	110,460	113,390	116,400	119,490
RMS General Expenses GST	5,500	5,500	182	5,500	5,640	5,790	5,940								
Service NSW Agency Total =	91,465	91,465	60,669	97,917	104,537	107,160	109,850	Service NSW Agency Total =	107,788	107,788	80,431	110,460	113,390	116,400	119,490
	3.,	,	30,030	0.,011	,	, . 30			,. 30	,	50,.91	,	1.0,000	, . 30	,

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	YTD 31/03	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated 2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
							ECONOM	IC AFFAIRS							
Council Property NEI -								Council Property NEI -							
Other Building Mntce & Repairs	5,929	5,632	3,119	5,600	5,740	5,890	6,040	Council Leases	1,200	1,200	1,896	1,900	1,960	2,020	2,080
Council Property NEI Insurances	8,199	8,496	8,495	9,510	9,710	9,910	10,110	Council Property NEI - Sundry Income							
Council Property NEI Rates & Charges	43,400	43,400	42,787	42,470	43,540	44,630	45,750								
Council Property NEI Maintenance	3,000	3,000	3,450	3,620	3,720	3,820	3,920								
Council Properties N.E.I. Total =	60,528	60,528	57,851	61,200	62,710	64,250	65,820	Council Properties N.E.I. Total =	1,200	1,200	1,896	1,900	1,960	2,020	2,080
Economic Affairs Depreciation															
Depn - Caravan Park Buildings Spec	22,720	22,720	11,360	22,720	27,518	27,518	27,518								
Depn - Caravan Park Other Structures	1,000	1,000	500	•		9,303									
Depn - Tourism Buildings Non Spec	30,100	30,100	15,050	30,100	28,836	28,836	28,836								
Depn - Saleyards Buildings Spec	11,038	11,038	5,519	11,038	22,737	22,737									
Depn - Saleyards Other Structures	2,744	2,744	1,372			11,740	11,740								
Depn -Truck Wash Other Structures	10,400	10,400	5,200	10,400	4,639	4,639	4,639								
Depn - Council Property NEI Other Structures	24,105	24,105	12,053	24,105	24,105	24,105	24,105								
Economic Affairs Depreciation	102,107	102,107	51,054	102,107	128,878	128,878	128,878								
TOTAL ECONOMIC AFFAIRS	1,449,279	1,570,714	673,925	1,764,324	1,739,243	1,779,018	1,819,758	TOTAL ECONOMIC AFFAIRS	330,083	284,833	187,499	379,430	384,360	399,440	409,860

	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated E 2025/26		======================================	INCOME	Original Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated I 2025/26		Estimated 2027/2028
					GENER	AL FUND	 NON-OPERATING						
Corporate Support Services Computer Purchase / Operating System Installation of Electronic Document Management System	40,300 150,000	40,300 150,000	47,300 60,000	42,155 60,000	40,000 0	40,000 0	Corporate Support Services Tfr Reserve - General Reserve Tfr Reserve - Corporate Reserve Tfr Reserve - General Reserve	0 115,300 75,000	5,446,486 115,300 150,000	0 107,330 0	0 0 0	0 0 0	0 0 0
Environment Coonamble Waste Depot - Depot Improvements Coonamble Waste Depot - Training Facility and Carpark Levee Land - Land Matters Stage 4A - Levee program	250,000 0 20,000 0	265,539 0 35,000 0	200,000 350,000 10,000 455,000	150,000 0 0	100,000 0 0	100,000 0 0	Public Order & Safety Tfr Reserve - Domestic Waste Management Reserve Loan Funds Tfr Reserve - Levee Grant - Stage 4A Levee Program	473,929 0 20,000 0	473,929 0 35,000 0	411,520 550,000 0 390,000	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0
Public Order & Safety Security Camera Upgrade Coonamble SES Station Project	20,000	20,000 237,256	20,000 0	15,000 0	15,000 0	15,000 0	Public Order & Safety Loan Funds	0	237,256	0	0	0	0
Cemetery Cemetery - Capital Improvement Program LRCI P4 - Columbarium	20,000	22,000 52,632	30,000 52,632	30,600 0	31,210 0	31,835 0	Cemetery Tfr Reserve - Housing & Community Reserve LRCI P4 - Columbarium	22,000 0	22,000 52,632	0	0 0	0	0
Housing Purchase of land - Housing development Housing Development - Planning & Establishment Costs	0 0	425,000 75,000	0 30,000	0 50,000	0 0	0 0	Housing Tfr Reserve - Governance Reserve	0	500,000	0	0	0	0
Residential Development Yarran St - Crisis Accommodation	0	75,000	75,000	0	0	0							
Plant Acquisitions Plant Acquisitions Nett Plant Acquisitions - Waste Facilities	3,873,000 0	3,873,000 250,000	905,980 1,260,000	1,148,000 0	1,441,000 0	1,279,000	Plant Acquisitions From Plant Reserve Loan Funds	3,873,000 0	4,123,000 0	1,065,980 1,100,000	1,148,000	1,441,000 0	1,279,000 0
Tfr Reserve - Plant Fund	1,210,000	1,210,000	1,378,470	1,410,000	1,410,000	1,410,000							
Loan Repayments Principal on Loans (Current) Principal on Loans (New)	46,203 0	46,203 0	48,663 0	51,326 137,500	54,135 137,500	57,001 137,500							
Council Buildings Specific Works - Operational Buildings SCC Grant Program - Museum Stables SCC Grant Program - Gulargambone Youth Centre Library LSP Grant Funds - Upgrades	250,000 50,231 0 15,000	242,000 50,231 12,714 38,976	75,000 0 0 16,000	40,000 0 0	69,120 0 0	70,000 0 0	Council Buildings Tfr Reserve-Building & Premises Reserve SCC Grant Program - Grant Funds Tfr Reserve - Unspent Library Priority Grants	623,850 50,231	906,250 62,945 23,976	0	0 0	0 0	0 0
Renovations / Repairs - Coonamble Mens Shed Renovations / Repairs - Quambone Hall & Library	50,000 65,000	50,000 65,000	0	0	0	0		•		·	_	_	
Renovations / Repairs - Coonamble Aerodrome Terminal Renovations / Repairs - Crusher Plant and Change Room (Quarry) Renovations / Repairs - Residential Premises	40,000 30,000 258,850	40,000 30,000 466,250	30,000 200,000	0 0 0	0 0 0	0 0 0	Tfr Reserve-Building & Premises Reserve Tfr Reserve - Mines Reserve	40,000 30,000	40,000 30,000	30,000	0	0	0
Grant Program - RYIP Provision of Crisis Accommodation	1,950,250	1,511,399	954,050	960,570	0	0	Grant Program - RYIP Provision of Crisis Accommodation	1,950,250	1,914,620	954,050	960,570	0	0
Sport and Recreation SCCF4 -0492 Grant Program - Construction of Women's Changerooms SCCF40958 Grant Program - Installation of Walking Loop Establish Brigidine Sisters Garden Coonamble Pool - Capital Renewal / Upgrade Program Public Pools - Chemical Controllers Upgrade Gulargamble September - Establish additional Playing Field	450,000 0 0 466,957 0 0	450,000 98,540 21,223 466,957 110,000 45,000	450,000 0 0 100,000 0	0 0 0 25,000 0 0	0 0 0 25,000 0 0	0 0 0 25,000 0 0	Sport and Recreation SCCF4 - 0492 Ladies Changerooms SCCF4 - 0958 Walking loop Tfr Reserve - Governance Reserve Grant Funds - Recreational Facilities Upgrade (LRCI P4) Tfr Reserve - Receation Reserve	450,000 0 0 466,957 0	450,000 23,540 75,000 466,957 110,000	450,000 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0
Coonamble Sportsground - Establish additional Playing Field LRCI P4 - facilities upgrades/renewal various Coonamble Showground Upgrades Grant Program (SCCF 5) - Gulargambone Sportsground Amenities Upgrade	25,000 520,000	165,000 410,229 27,345 520,000	0 0 0 550,000	0 0 0	0 0 0	0	Grant Funds - LRCI P4 - facilities upgrades/renewal various Tfr Reserve - Receation Reserve Grant Funds (SCCF 5) - Gulargambone Sportsground Amenities	0 25,000 520,000	410,229 35,000 520,000	0 0 520,000	0 0 0	0 0 0	0 0 0

Grant Program (SCCF 5) - Coonamble Tennis Court Upgrades	236,728	236,728	236,728	0	0	0	Grant Funds (SCCF 5) - Coonamble Tennis Court Upgrades	236,728	236,728	236,728	0	0	0
FFCSFLU22_23-00041 -All Welcome to Play at Coonamble Sportsground	491,000	601,000	570,000	0	0	0	FFCSFLU22_23-00041 -All Welcome to Play at Coonamble Sportsground	491,000	491,000	456,000	0	0	0
Quambone Tennis Courts - Upgrade to facilities (Joint Project)	0	45,000	45,000	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - General Reserve	0	20,000	20,000	0	0	0
McDonald Park - Construction of Rotunda	0	22,500	0	0	0	0	Community contributions towards court upgrade	0	20,000	20,000	0	0	0
Installation of Pioneer Park - Fence & Siganage	0	0	48,000	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - General Reserve	0	68,703	0	0	0	0
Update Library Computers	0	0	15,000	15,000	0	0	Tfr Reserve - Youth and Community Development	0	0	15,000	15,000	0	0
Mining, Manufacturing & Const.							Mining, Manufacturing & Const.						
Tfr Reserve - Mines Reserve	131,000	131,000	131,000	131,000	131,000	131,000	Tfr Reserve - Mines Reserve	0	150,000	530,000	0	0	0
Tfr Reserve - Quarry Remediation	0	0	28,345	28,345	28,345	28,345							
Installation of Fuel Pod	0	0	30,000	0	0	0							
Fixed Plant - Refurbishment / Upgrades	0	150,000	500,000	0	0	0							

EXPENDITURE	Original	Diametral	Fatime - 42	Fa4ima - 41	Fatimest 1 - 5	-4i41	INCOME	Original	Diam.	Fating start	Father -t - !	Father at a	F-4:4
	Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	Estimated E 2026/27 2	stimated 2027/2028		Estimate 2023/24	Planned 2023/24	Estimated 2024/25	Estimated 2025/26	2026/27	Estimated 2027/2028
				GE	NERAL FUI	ND NON-O	PERATING - CONTINUED						
Transport & Communication							Transport & Communication						
Urban Roads - Capital Renewal Program	200,000	123,600	125,000	200,000	200,000	200,000	Tfr Reserve - Transport Reserve	200,000	123,600	125,000	0	(0
Unsealed Rural Roads - Reconstruction program	350,000	350,000	350,000	350,000	300,000	300,000	Tfr Reserve - Transport Reserve	350,000	350,000	350,000	0	(0
Sealed Rural Local - Heavy Patch and Resealing program	200,000	200,000	100,000	200,000	200,000	200,000	Tfr Reserve - Transport Reserve	200,000	200,000	100,000	0	(0
Regional Roads - Capital Renewal Program	550,472	550,472	842,793	651,220	657,730	664,320							
Regional Roads - Capital Renewal Program - Warren Road upgrade	1,267,188	1,267,188	0	0	0	0	Grant Funds - Fixing Country Roads Program	506,875	506,875	0	0	(0
				0	0	0	Grant Funds - R.O.S.I MR7515 Warren Road	506,875	506,875	0	0	(0
Roads to Recover - Local Roads Renewal	1,859,636	1,951,396	929,818	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - Unspent Roads to Recovery Grant Funds	0	91,760	0	0	(0
L.R.C.I R3 Grant Program - Box Ridge Road - Reconstruction	0	1,137,584	0	0	0	0	Grant Funds - Local Roads & Community Infrastructure -(LRCI-P3)	0	1,729,090	0	0	(0
L.R.C.I R3 Grant Program - Gulargambone Road - Reconstruction	0	591,506	0	0	0	0							
L.R.C.I P4 Grant Program - Transport Infrastructure Renewal	462,861	536,339	0	0	0	0	Grant Funds - Local Roads & Community Infrastructure -(LRCI-P4)	462,861	536,339	0	0	(-
NSW Local Govt Recovery Grant Program - Pilliga Road - Installation of Cu		1,000,000	0	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - Unspent Grant Funds	850,000	0	0	0	(•
Regional and Local Roads Repair Program Expenses	2,635,454	0	0	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - Unspent Grant Funds (RRRLP)	2,635,454	2,469,013	0	0	(-
			0	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - Unspent Pothole Repair Grant Program	0	395,566	0	0	(
FLR R3 - SR86 Carinda Rd HP & Culverts	0	2,002,517	0	0	0	0	Grant Funds - Fixing Local Roads Rd 3	0	2,002,517	0	0	(
FLR R4 - McCullough St Rehab	0	358,600	400.000	0	0	0	Grant Funds - Fixing Local Roads Rd 4	0	358,600	0	0	(0
Stormwater Drainage - Improvement Program for Coonamble	100,000	100,000	100,000	0	0	0	Crant Funds Tearsusemen Book	12 000 000	12 000 000	42 000 000	0.000.000	0.000.000	2
Tooraweenah Road - Extension of Sealed length Flood Damage - Restoration of Roads Network	13,000,000 8,460,040	13,000,000 8,460,040	13,000,000 4,839,955	9,000,000	9,000,000	0	Grant Funds - Tooraweenah Road	13,000,000	13,000,000	13,000,000	9,000,000	9,000,000	0
Installation Wheelstops (funded from capital renewal program)	0,400,040	76,400	4,039,933	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - Transport Reserve	0	76,400	0	0	(0
Tfr Reserve - Unspent Grant Funds (RERRF)	0	3,715,009	0	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - Unspent Grant Funds (RERRF)	0	70,400	1,150,000	1,178,800	-	
Ancillary Road Facilities													
Kerb & Gutter Construction WIP	75,000	75,000	50,000	51,000	52,020	53,060	Tfr Reserve - Transport Reserve	69,539	69,539	0	0	(-
Footpaths Construction WIP	75,000	75,000	50,000	51,000	52,020	53,060	Tfr Reserve - Transport Reserve	75,000	75,000	0	0	-	-
Active Transport - Showground Footpath	0	20,000	0	0	0	0	Grant Funds - Active Transport Program	0	20,000	0	0	-	0
Active Transport - Showground Footpath Construction	0	0	0	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - Transport Reserve	0	0	0	0	-	-
Active Transport - Construction of Limerick St	0	452,082	U	0	0	0	Grant Funds - Active Transport Program	0	457,370	0	0	(0
Economic Services							Economic Services						
Caravan Park Redevelopment - RNSW2225	0	177,604	0	0	0	0	Caravan Park Redevelopment - RNSW2225	0	177,604	0	0	(0
Coonamble Caravan Park Upgrade	200,000	200,000	200,000	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - Unspent Loan Funds	200,000	200,000	200,000	0	(0
				0	0	0							
Coonamble CBD - Activation / Revitalisation Design Costs	293,169	100,000	100,000	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - General Reserve	293,169	0	0	0	(0
SOTS - Preliminary project works	0	0	500,000	0	0	0							
Grant Program (SCCF5) - Coonamble Region Art Trail	0	235,035	235,035	0	0	0	Grant Funds (SCCF 5) - Coonamble Region Art Trail	0	235,035	0	0	(-
Coonamble Mineral Spa- Design and development costs	200,000	200,000	0	650,000	0	0	Tfr Reserve - Corporate Reserve	200,000	200,000	0	650,000	(0
Coonamble Saleyards - Renewal of facilities	50,000	50,000	50,000	51,000	625,000	0	Grant Funds - Artesian Rathing Experience	1 100 000	1 100 000	2 475 000	3 025 000	(n
Grant Funds - Artesian Bathing Experience Purchase - 46-54 Castlereagh Street	1,100,000 0	1,100,000	2,475,000	3,025,000 0	625,000 0	0	Grant Funds - Artesian Bathing Experience Tfr Reserve - General Reserve	1,100,000 0	1,100,000	2,475,000	3,025,000	(-
•	0	750,000	40,000	0	0	0	Tfr Reserve - General Reserve Tfr Reserve - Governance Reserve	0	356,077 200,000	0	0	(
Electric Display - Graincorp Silo Uncle Sootie Light Forrest	0	0	80,000	0	0	0	Tir Reserve - Governance Reserve Tfr Reserve-Building & Premises Reserve	0	193,923	0	0	(
Development Old Sheep Yards and industrial Land	0	0	20,000	0	0	0	Grant Funds - Tourism Projects	0	193,923	140,000	0	_	
Museum - Project Works	0	0	50,000	0	0	U	Stant Lands - Tourism Flojeots	U	U	1-10,000	U		•
MINISCATII - I TOJECE VVOIKS	0	U	50,000	U	U								

- Tooloon St. 120,00 - Wingadee St 300,00 - Back Gular Road Construction of additional 5ML Reservoir 5,000,00 Coonamble - Meter replacement program (100 meters) 25,00 Installation of Flow Meter WTP Improvements - Engineering report Coonamble Bore- Telemetry flow meters Quambone - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street 25,00 - Tucka Street 65,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00	0 250,00 0 300,00 0 71,38 0 5,000,00 0 25,00 0 39,11 0 60,00 0 70,90 0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 300,000 7 0 25,000 5 0 25,000 0 200,000 0 20,000 0 20,000	0 24,5 0 24,5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	900 0 000 0 0 0 970 0 0		2027/2028 	ON-OPERATING Coonamble Water Supply Capital Works Tfr Reserve - Water Fund Tfr Reserve - Unspent Grants Develop IWCM Grant Fund Income - Construct additional Reservoir Grant income - Bulk Water Metering	856,250 50,604 5,000,000	1,069,858 51,667 5,000,000 29,356	294,649 0 0	2025/26 313,540 0 0	523,820 0 0	534,260 0 0
Mains Replacement Program - Coonamble - Tooloon St.	0 250,00 0 300,00 0 71,38 0 5,000,00 0 25,00 0 39,11 0 60,00 0 70,90 0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 300,000 7 0 25,000 5 0 25,000 0 200,000 0 20,000 0 20,000	0 200,0 0 200,0 0 24,5 0 63,6 0 0	0 000 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	458,900 0 0 0 0 25,470 0 0 0 64,920 0 0 0	468,050 0 0 0 0 25,470 0 0 0 66,210 0 0	Coonamble Water Supply Capital Works Tfr Reserve - Water Fund Tfr Reserve - Unspent Grants Develop IWCM Grant Fund Income - Construct additional Reservoir	5,000,000	51,667 5,000,000	294,649 0 0	0	0	0
Mains Replacement Program - Coonamble - Tooloon St.	0 250,00 0 300,00 0 71,38 0 5,000,00 0 25,00 0 39,11 0 60,00 0 70,90 0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 300,000 7 0 25,000 5 0 25,000 0 200,000 0 20,000 0 20,000	0 200,0 0 200,0 0 24,5 0 63,6 0 0	0 000 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 25,470 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 25,470 0 0 0 66,210 0 0	Tfr Reserve - Water Fund Tfr Reserve - Unspent Grants Develop IWCM Grant Fund Income - Construct additional Reservoir	5,000,000	51,667 5,000,000	294,649 0 0	0	0	0
- Tooloon St. 120,00 - Wingadee St 300,00 - Back Gular Road Construction of additional 5ML Reservoir 5,000,00 Coonamble - Meter replacement program (100 meters) 25,00 Installation of Flow Meter WTP Improvements - Engineering report Coonamble Bore- Telemetry flow meters Quambone - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street 25,00 - Tucka Street 65,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00	0 250,00 0 300,00 0 71,38 0 5,000,00 0 25,00 0 39,11 0 60,00 0 70,90 0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 300,000 7 0 25,000 5 0 25,000 0 200,000 0 20,000 0 20,000	0 200,0 0 200,0 0 24,5 0 63,6 0 0	0 000 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 25,470 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 25,470 0 0 0 66,210 0 0	Tfr Reserve - Unspent Grants Develop IWCM Grant Fund Income - Construct additional Reservoir	5,000,000	51,667 5,000,000	294,649 0 0	0	0	0
- Wingadee St - Back Gular Road Construction of additional 5ML Reservoir Coonamble - Meter replacement program (100 meters) Installation of Flow Meter WTP Improvements - Engineering report Coonamble Bore- Telemetry flow meters Quambone - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street - Tucka Street - Tucka Street - Tucka Street - G5,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street - Breelong Street Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors - Breelong Street - Breelong Street - Breelong Street - G0,00 - Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors - Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover - 40,00	0 300,00 0 71,38 0 5,000,00 0 25,00 0 39,11 0 60,00 0 70,90 0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 300,000 7 0 25,000 5 0 25,000 0 200,000 0 20,000 0 20,000	0 24,5 0 24,5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	000 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 25,470 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 25,470 0 0 0 0	Grant Fund Income - Construct additional Reservoir	5,000,000	5,000,000	0	0	0	0
- Back Gular Road Construction of additional 5ML Reservoir 5,000,00 Coonamble - Meter replacement program (100 meters) 25,00 Installation of Flow Meter WTP Improvements - Engineering report Coonamble Bore- Telemetry flow meters Quambone - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street 25,00 - Tucka Street 65,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 20,00 Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,000	0 71,39 0 5,000,00 0 25,00 0 39,10 0 60,00 0 70,90 0 25,00 0 25,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	7 0 0 25,00 5 0 0 0 200,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 24,5 0 24,5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 25,470 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 25,470 0 0 0 0		, ,		0		-	
Construction of additional 5ML Reservoir Coonamble - Meter replacement program (100 meters) Installation of Flow Meter WTP Improvements - Engineering report Coonamble Bore- Telemetry flow meters Quambone - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street - Tucka Street - Tucka Street - Tucka Street - Tucka Street - G5,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street - Breelong Street Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00	0 5,000,000 0 25,000 0 39,10 0 60,000 0 70,90 0 25,000 0 20,000 0 20,000	0 25,000 5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 24,5 0 24,5 0 0 0 0 63,6 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 25,470 0 0 0 0 64,920 0 0 0	0 25,470 0 0 0 0 66,210 0 0 0		, ,		0		-	
Coonamble - Meter replacement program (100 meters) Installation of Flow Meter WTP Improvements - Engineering report Coonamble Bore- Telemetry flow meters Quambone - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street - Tucka Street - G5,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water - Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) Gulargambone - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street - Breelong Street Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors - Street - Breelong Street - G0,00 - Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors - Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover - Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street - G0,00 - Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors - Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover	0 25,00 0 39,10 0 60,00 0 70,90 0 25,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 25,00 5 0 0 0 0 200,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	970 0 0 0 0 0	25,470 0 0 0 0 0 64,920 0 0 0	25,470 0 0 0 0 0		, ,		0		-	
Installation of Flow Meter WTP Improvements - Engineering report Coonamble Bore- Telemetry flow meters Quambone - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street 25,00 - Tucka Street 65,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 20,00 Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,000	0 39,10 0 60,00 0 70,90 0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	5 0 0 0 0 200,00 0 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 640 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 64,920 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 66,210 0 0 0	Grant income - Bulk Water Metering	0	29,356	0	0	0	0
WTP Improvements - Engineering report Coonamble Bore- Telemetry flow meters Quambone - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street - Tucka Street 65,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00	0 60,00 0 70,90 0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 0 0 0 0 200,00 0 0 20,00 0	0 0 0 0	0 640 0 0 0	64,920 0 0 0	66,210 0 0 0							
Coonamble Bore- Telemetry flow meters Quambone - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street - Tucka Street 65,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00	0 70,90 0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 200,00 0 20,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 0 0 0	640 0 0 0	64,920 0 0 0	66,210 0 0 0							
Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street 25,00 - Tucka Street 65,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 20,00 Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00	0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	200,00 0 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 0 0 0	0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0							
Mains Replacement - Quambone - Gidgerah Street 25,00 - Tucka Street 65,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 20,00 Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,000	0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	200,00 0 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 0 0 0	0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0							
- Gidgerah Street 25,00 - Tucka Street 65,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 20,00 Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,000	0 25,00 0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	200,00 0 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 0 0 0	0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0							
- Tucka Street 65,00 Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 20,00 Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,000	0 65,00 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 0 20,00 0 20,00	0 0 0	0 0 0	0 0 0	0 0 0							
Quambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 20,00 Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water 20,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,000	0 20,00 0 20,00	0 20,00 0 20,00	0	0	0	0							
Reservoir Improvements - Lockable Access water 22,00 Quambone - Meter replacement program (25 meters) 6,25 GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00	0 20,00	0 20,00	0	0	-	0							
GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00	,				0	0							
GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00	·	,											
Mains Replacement Program - Gulargambone - Kirban Street - Breelong Street Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00							CUI ADCAMBONE WATER CURRLY CARITAL WORKS						
- Kirban Street 60,00 - Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00							GULARGAMBONE - WATER SUPPLY CAPITAL WORKS						
- Breelong Street 24,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00	-	0	0 180,7		184,350	188,040	Tfr Reserve - Water Fund	171,500	203,250	187,500	180,740	184,350	188,040
Gulargambone - Chlorine Residual Monitors 35,00 Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00			0	0	0	0							
Gulargambone - Chlorine Scales and Auto changeover 40,00				0	0	0							
	,			0 0	0	0							
Installation of Flow Meter	0 40,00 0 73,34		0	0	0	0	Grant income - Bulk Water Metering	0	63,598	0	0	0	0
	0 75,54		0	0	0	0	Grant income - Bulk Water Metering	U	05,596	U	U	O	U
,	0 12,00		0	0	0	0							
Gulargambone - Meter replacement program (50 meters) 12,50			0	0	0	0							
T2,00	12,00	12,00		Ü	Ü	· ·							
Loan Repayments													
Principal on Loans	0	0	0	0	0	0							
Total Water Fund Non-operating program 5,752,75		0 758,75	0 719,2	250	733,640	747,770	Total Water Fund Non-operating program	6,078,354	6,417,729	482,149	494,280	708,170	722,300

EXPENDITURE	Original Estimate	Planned			Estimated		INCOME	Original Estimate	Planned				
	2023/24	2023/24	2024/25	2025/26	2026/27	2027/2028		2023/24	2023/24	2024/25	2025/26	2026/27	2027/2028
					SEWER	RAGE FUND	NON-OPERATING						,
Coonamble Sewerage Capital Works							Coonamble Sewerage Capital Works						
Mains relining	250,000	250,000	200,000	350,000	115,181	200,000	Tfr Reserve - Sewer Fund	1,125,000	857,500	1,093,185	375,000	140,181	275,000
STP Replacement Option Report and Concept Design	250,000	250,000	77,300	0	0	0							
STP Step Screen	0	0	130,000	0	0	0							
Convert two Sewer Pump Stations to a wet well configuration	600,000	600,000	0	0	0	0	SSWP 403 Grant Funding	0	225,000	0	0	0	0
Convert two Sewer Pump Stations to a wet well electrics	0	0	200,000	0	0	0							
Coonamble Sewer Treatment Plant - Equipment Renewal	25,000	25,000	25,000	25,000	25,000	75,000							
Pump Station - Yarran St	0	0	700,000	0	0	0							
Service Connections - Yarran St	0	0	150,000	0	0	0							
Coonamble Sewer Treatment Plant - Renewal/Upgrade of STP site	0	0	0	10,000,000	10,000,000	0	Grant Income - Renewal of Coonamble STP site	0	0	0	10,000,000	8,000,000	0
							Loan Funds	0	0	0	0	2,000,000	0
Gulargambone Sewerage Capital Works							Gulargambone Sewerage Capital Works						
Gular Mains - Relining	100,000	100,000	300,000	150,000	200,000	150,000	Tfr Reserve - Sewer Fund	375,000	465,000	765,000	150,000	200,000	150,000
Gulargambone Sewer Treatment Plant - Tertiary Ponds	250,000	250,000	250,000	0	0	0							
Gulargambone Sewer Treatment Plant - Equipment Renewal	25,000	25,000	25,000	0	0	0							
Gulargambone Sewer Pump Station No 1 - Refurbishment	0	90,000	190,000	0	0	0							
Loan Repayments													
Principal on Loans	0	0	0	0	0	0							
Total Sewer Fund Non-operating program	1,500,000	1,590,000	2,247,300	10,525,000	10,340,181	425,000	Total Sewer Fund Non-operating program	1,500,000	1,547,500	1,858,185	10,525,000	10,340,181	425,000